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I thought it would be timely to write to colleagues concerned 
with privatisation both to let them know what I propose for the 
Financial Services Bill provisions dealing with disclosure 
liability, and as the Minister responsible for this area of the 
law, to stress the importance of Government maintaining the 
highest standards in its own offerings. 

I propose that the Financial Services Bill should draw no 
distinction between privatisation offers by Government and offcrs 
made by private issuers. 

Even if we did not have the Bill coming, I would see no reason to 
prevent pursuing that policy. The uncertainty of Government's 
liability under the existing law is a nuisance to privatising 
Departments, including my own. On the other hand, the agonies 
all concerned go through in preparing offer documents stem as 
much from circumstances peculiar to the offer as from doubts 
about the law. Tiresome as they are, these doubts are not an 
obstacle to our pursuing a policy of maintaining the highest 
standards of disclosure observed by private offerers. 

There is a considerable case for Government seeking some relief 
from a level of liability which bears more heavily on Government, 
simply because it is Government, than it does on private issuers. 
The adversarial relationship which can develop between Government 
and a recalcitrant privatisee and the ability of the latter to 
use its effective monopoly of prospectus information to put 
pressure on the former has no parallel in the private sector. 
Neither does Government's constructive knowledge of an almost 
infinite variety of circumstances which may have a bearing on a 
privatisee's fortunes. 
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I do not under-estimate these considerations. But I do not, for 
three reasons, consider that they are sufficient grounds for 
mitigating Government's liability. 

The first is that any such proposal would attract intense 
criticism in Parliament, and probably the Press. The 
considerations outlined above are perfectly genuine, but they 
will not cut much ice in the House. 

Secondly, anything less than the total exclusion of Government 
liability would mean drawing a line somewhere. Although the 
factors peculiar to Government are easy to describe, it is very 
difficult, if not impossible, to determine the quantum of relief 
appropriate to them - let alone give it certain statutory effect. 

Thirdly, I am not proposing that any offerer's liability should 
be based on "uttermost good faith". My intention is to extend to 
all offerers the general duty governing the provision of 
information which already applies to those publishing listing 
particulars - i.e "to provide the information which, according to 
the particular nature of the issuer and the securities 	 is 
necessary to enable investors and their advisers to make an 
informed assessment". This seems to me, having regard to its 
recognition of the particular circumstances and the availability 
of the established defences, to set a standard Government can 
reasonably be expected to adhere to. 

During the next Session there will not only be a number of 
privatisations but also a Bill which is highly susceptible to 
amendment by the opponents of privatisation. It is important to 
reduce their opportunities both by making the Bill difficult to 
assail and by following the highest standards in the conduct of 
privatisations. My Department which has considerable experience 
of privatisations as well as responsibility for this area of the 
law, is very willing to offer advice to others. 

C•-•)n-r ) 

LEON BRITTAN 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : INTERNATIONAL RECIPROCITY 

I am writing to let you know that I have come to the conclusion 
that the Financial Services Bill should include a discretionary 
power enabling me to declare ineligible to conduct investment 
business in the UK a firm from any country which does not accord 
British firms broadly equivalent access to its financial markets. 

2 	I understand that you too are in principle in favour of such 
a power. 	Thc City itself is divided on the subject, but I am 
satisfied that we need to have such a power, in reserve, in order 
to defend ourselves against discrimination abroad and to 
strengthen our hand in securing the progress towards international 
liberalisation that we seek. 

3 	I know that you have already begun to consider the merits of 
including a similar provision in the forthcoming Banking Bill. 
Though some considerations here may be different, we will want to 
be as consistent as those considerations allow; and so my 
officials will be giving yours details of the power proposed for 
the Financial Services Bill as soon as possible. 

4 	I am sending a copy of this letter to Geoffrey Howe. 

LEON BRITTAN 
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INTERNATIONAL RECI CITY IN FINANCIAL SERVICES AND BANKING 

We owe you advice on the Secretary of State for Trade and 

Industry's letter of 7 October which records his conclusion 

that he should include in the Financial Services Bill a 

discretionary power to deny access to UK markets to firms from 

countries that do not permit reciprocal access by British firms 

to their markets. The Foreign Secretary has now written (his 

minute of 25 October) giving his support to Mr Brittan's 

proposal. 

As Mr Brittan acknowledges, there is a close read-across 

between what is done in financial services, and what is done 

for banks - with the latter being your responsibility. We have 

now had an internal Treasury meeting on all of this, with 

Sir Peter Middleton, taking account also of the Bank of England's 

views as expressed in the Deputy Governor's letter of 2 October 

to Sir Peter Middleton (copy attached). 

Our conclusion - which is different from the Bank's - is 

that we must follow the same approach on reciprocity in both 

areas - and that we should take powers under which authorisation 
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in the UK of both foreign banks and investment businesses could 

be refused (or removed) on the grounds that reciprocal access 

was not being permitted to UK banks or investment businesses. 

Background 

Mr Brittan's decision follows a consultative process 

undertaken by the DTI which we understand has produced a mixed 

response, but included sufficient support for Mr Brittan to 

want to proceed. We have not seen the details of the DTI 

provision, but we understand that the power would be exercised 

by the Secretary of State (rather than the SIB), would be 

discretionary, could be applied selectively (le would not have 

to be applied against all institutions from an offending country), 

and would allow for both refusal and revocation of authorisation. 

As you know we have in parallel been considering the 

possibility of a reciprocity provision in the Bankiny Bill. 

We have not, however, made this public. The possibililty was 

not floated in the consultative papers recently published by 

the Bank of England. 

Bank, and the Deputy 

deliberations. Their 

But we have discussed the issue with the 

Governor's letter is the result of their 

opposition to a provision in the Banking 

Bill but not one in the Financial Services Bill seems to reflect 

differences within the Bank of England, which the Deputy 

Governor's letter only papers over with the thinnest of paper. 

Japan 

6. This whole subject, of course, has been given focus by 

the current discussions with Japan. 	Were such powers to be 

used Japan would certainly seem to be the most likely candidate. 

You have Sir Geoffrey Littler's report, in his minute of 30 

October, of the most recent Anglo-Japanese financial talks. The 

clear link established in these talks between Japanese 

applications for banking licences in the UK, and UK applications 

for licences for securities business in Japan is of course an 

important factor in our conclusion that anything we do in one 
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area we must do in both. It also seems clear that were we to 

announce that we were not going to takp reciprocity powers in 

the Financial Services Bill and/or in respect of banks, then 

we would have greatly weakened our negotiating position with 

the Japanese. 

Interconnection between banking and financial services  

7. There are three reasons for wishing to follow the same 

line on reciprocity in financial services and banking:- 

There would appear no convincing arguments that 

could be deployed to justify different treatment in the 

two areas. For example, try substituLing "Financial Services 

Act" for "Banking Act", and "investor" for "depositor" in 

the first full sentence on page 2 of the Deputy Governor's 

letter. 

The dividing line between banking and other investment 

business is becoming less and less clear. With the 

development of combined bank/security house conglomerates 

it would be very odd to have a reciprocity provision covering 

one part of their business but not the other. 

As noted above, the cross relationship between the 

two areas is already clearly established in the ncgotiations 

with the Japanese. 

8. 	For all these reasons it seems clear that we must go for 

a common treatment in the two areas. This means that, in effect, 

we have to reach a decision now on whether or not to go for 

a reciprocity provision in banking. If we wished to draw back 

from that, then we should oppose Mr Brittan's proposal for the 

Financial Services Bill. 

3 
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Problems  

It is argued that the taking of such powers would be a 

step back from free trade. Certainly there would be some dulling 

in the lustre of our present virtuous position which other things 

being equal it would have been preferable to avoid at a time 

when we are trying to bring services into GATT (though the concept 

of reciprocity in the financial sector is not unknown even in 

the UK). But most other major EC countries already have such 

reciprocity provisions - the Germans introduced their own power 

of this kind last year - and the DTI are confident that our 

position on free trade generally would not be significantly 

damaged. 

It is argued that the power would not be usable. There 

are two points here. First, it is argued that its use would 

be subject to judicial review, and that in practice that would 

mean that it could only be used absolutely fairly - ie to deny 

access and remove existing licences from all institutions from 

the offending country. DTI lawyers are however taking a much 

more robust view than this, and believe, for example, that it 

would be possible to grant licences on a one-for-one reciprocal 

(first-come-first-served) basis. 

Second, thcrc is the poLenLidl EC loophole. The Treaty 

of Rome would prevent the power being used in respect of other 

EC countries, and institutions from third countries might be 

able to gain access to London via 	subsidiary in, say, Germany. 

However, the legal advice is that this is by no means certain: 

it would need to be tested in the Courts. 

It is perhaps relevant that the Japanese, against whom 

the power would mainly be directed in the first place, are not 

naturally litigious in the same way as, say, US institutions 

might be. Even so, everyone accepts that the main purpose of 

the provision would be to act as a deterrent: we would hope 

that it would not prove necessary actually to use it in practice 

at all. 
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13. The final argument, included for example in the Deputy 

Governor's letter, is that imposition of such a provision (at 

least in banking) could do damage to London's position as an 

international financial centre. But this would depend much 

more on how the weapon was used, rather than its mere existence. 

The aim, in fact, would be to use it to help establish UK 

financial businesses in other financial centres, strengthening 

the position of UK-based financial institutions worldwide - 

and hence, quite possibly, strengthening the position of London 

as a financial centre as well. 

Advantages  

None of these difficulties looks overriding. On the other 

hand there are clear advantages in taking powers in respect 

of both banks and investment businesses - not least in relation 

to the current negotiations with the Japanese. 

Moreover, since we think it important to act in the same 

way in both areas, if we wished to oppose a reciprocal provision 

for banks we would also need to persuade Mr Brittan. In practice 

that might well not be possible. The Foreign Secretary, who 

might normally be relied upon to oppose such ideas (as damaging 

to foreigners) has supported it. 

Recommendation 

So our recommendation is that, on merits, it is right to 

take powers that could be applied both to banks and to other 

financial businesses. The powers to deny licences to institutions 

seeking authorisation under the Financial Services Act would 

be vested in the Secretary of State. We would recommend that 

the parallel power in respect of banks should be vested in the 

Treasury or yourself, rather than the Bank of England. Inter 

alia, we are advised that were the power vested in the Bank 

of England it would be more open to challenge in the Courts. 

If you agree with this recommendation, there is one technical 

point which we should like to pursue with DTI officials. There 
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• are some attractions in trying to include both powers - for 

banks and investment businesses 	in the Financial Services 

Bill, rather than leaving the power in respect of hanks for 

the Banking Bill. Putting them both in the Financial Services 

Bill would demonstrate the close relationship we see between 

the two areas, and could make it simpler to provide the ability 

to use leverage on overseas banks' access to Lnndon to secure 

access overseas in the financial services area, and vice versa. 

It would also avoid the delay there would otherwise be until 

the powers in respect of banks could be introduced in the Banking 

Bill. 

On the other hand including both in the one Bill could 

pose problems for DTI, for example if it widened the scope of 

the Financial Services Bill in an unacceptable way. So we need 

to discuss it with them. 

If you agree, I suggest you write to Mr Brittan on the 

lines of the attached draft. Sir Peter Middleton would then 

need to let the Deputy Governor have a reply to his letter of 

2 October, recording your decision and the reasons for it. 

ALP 
D L C PERETZ 
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DRAFT LETTER FROM THE CHANCELLOR TO SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRADE 

AND INDUSTRY 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: INTERNATIONAL RECIPROCITY 

Thank you for your letter of 7 October about your proposal to 

include a reciprocity provision in the Financial Services Bill. 

I have also seen Geoffrey Howe's minute to you of 25 October. 

As you know, I have been considering whether there should be 

a similar provision for banks. I have concluded that we must 

follow the same approach in both areas. There are no convincing 

arguments to justify a different approach for banking than for 

businesses covered by the Financial Services legislation; the 

distinction between banking and securities business is likely 

to become less clear over time; and in any case a direct link 

between access of foreign banks to the UK and UK sccurities 

houses to overseas markets has already been made in negotiaLionb 

with the Japanese. 

1 have concluded that we need reciprocity powers of the kind 

you propose in both areas. I also believe it will be right 

to allow in the legislation for some crosslinkage between the 

two. I suggest that our officials should discuss urgently how 

best to give effect to this, and whether it would be sensible 

to use the Financial Services Bill to give us the powers we 

want in relation to banks as well as other financial businesses. 

I am sending a copy of this letter to Geoffrey Howe. 

CONFIDENTIAL 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : INTERNATIONAL RECIPROCITY 

I am writing to let you know that I have come to the conclusion 
that the Financial Services Bill should include a discretionary 
power enabling me to declare ineligible to conduct investment 
business in the UK a firm from any country which does not accord 
British firms broadly equivalent access to its financial markets. 

2 	I understand that you too are in principle in favour of such 
a power. 	The City itself is divided on the subject, but I am 
satisfied that we need to have such a power, in reserve, in order 
to defend ourselves against discrimination abroad and to 
strengthen our hand in securing the progress towards international 
liberalisation that we seek. 

P. 

3 	I know that you have already begun to consider the merits of 
including a similar provision in the forthcoming Banking Bill. 
Though some considerations here may be different, we will want to 
be as consistent as those considerations allow; and so my 
officials will be giving yours details of the power proposed for 

Xthe Financial Services Bill as soon as possible. 

4 	I as sending • copy of this letter to Geoffrey Bowe. 

LEON BRITTAN 

7111 
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Financial Services Bill: International Reciprocity  

Thank you for copying to me you letter of 71Dctober to 

Nigel Lawson on this subject. 

While I regret the necessity of having to move away from 

the principles of the open trading system, I agree with you 

that we do need such a discretionary power, in reserve, to 

defend ourselves against foreign discrimination and 

strengthen our hand in negotiating liberalisation in overseas 

Markets. Japan is, of course, the most prominent example of 

a country whose financial markets are blatantly protected from 

foreign operators. The very existence of such a power may 

increase the likelihood of the Japanese doing something to 

remedy the inequality of our present respective practices. 

Certainly we should continue to take every opportunity to 

impress on the Japanese that unless progress is made soon on 

financial liberalisation, we shall come under increasing 

pressure to think in terms of reciprocal action. Your proposal 

will be an important weapon in that armoury. 

I am sending a copy of this minute to Nigel Lawson. 

" 
0 

2S/() 
Foreign and Commonwealth Office 
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PL, 
BANKING BILL: RECIPROCITY 

Your officials have been consulting mine regarding the 
proposition that the new Banking Bill might contain a reciprocity 
provision. 	We have been giving this question much thought and 
have to say we see considerable difficulties with the suggestion. 

I would certainly not want to argue against the idea of 
reciprocity provisions in principle. 	We have, as you know, 
concluded that on balance a reciprocity provision would be 
helpful to British interests in the international securities 
markets and have therefore favoured its inclusion in the 
Financial Services Bill. 	But we believe the arguments run 
differently for the banking sector. 

For banks we have fostered, over many years, a liberal entry 
regime based on national treatment; as a result, we have 
welcomed banks from most countries in the world and in so doing 
have built for London an international pre-eminence as a banking 
centre. 	I think it wovild be generally ayleed that the UK has 
gained as a result. 	Conversely we believe that reciprocity 
provisions applied in a number of other countries have been a 
factor in inhibiting the development of centres which can compete 
effectively with London. 

It is not clear to us what it would be hoped to achieve by a 
reciprocity provision. 	In contradistinction to the experience 
in the securities field, UK banks abroad are not at the moment 
noticeably being prevented from doing business to any significant 
extent in places they would otherwise wish to. 	This suggests 
that we would probably have little to gain in the banking field 
from such a provision. 	We might well, however, have something 
to lose, because there must always be the danger that the threat 
to use reciprocity will result in retaliatory action against 
British banks abroad. 

If the aim were to use a reciprocity provision in the Banking 
Bill to provide a means of applying pressure outside the banking 
sector - that is to say, a transfunctional provision enabling us 
to block banking access as a weapon against barriers to entry in 
other areas - we should be greatly concerned. 	This would be 



2 

going well beyond questions of reciprocity per se to 
straightforward bargaining. 	Once we introduced horse-trading of 
this kind into the implementation of the Banking Act we would 
call in question its whole prudential and depositor protection 
basis. 	It would remove the strong ground we have hitherto 
occupied in consistently emphasising to the Japanese that our 
unwillingness to grant banking authorisation to the Japanese 
securities houses rested on prudential considerations and was not 
linked to the ambitions of UK banks and security companies in 
Japanese marke*s. 

Apart from these arguments of principle we see severe practical 
difficulties in actually making any use of a reciprocity 
provision. 	It could not be used against EC countries, nor be 
effective against foreign acquisition or establishment of UK 
entities without further legislation complications. 	Moreover, 
given the number of foreign banking institutions already 
authorised here, reciprocity could only offer us any significant 
leverage if we were prepared to see it used retroactively to 
revoke existing authorisations. 	I trust however that 
retroactivity is not in question: that would without doubt do 
enormous damage to London's reputation. 

In sum, we cannot see how a reciprocity provision would help us 
and we can see a number of ways in which it might do us harm. 

'2vriA-t) 
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Thank you for your letter of 4 November. I agree that it would 
be sensible that reciprocity powers of the kind we intend to seek 
in the Financial Services Bill should apply to banks as well as 
to investment businesses and insurance companies. It would 
probably be most convenient to take all the relevant powers in 
the Financial Services Bill and my officials are in touch with 
yours about this. 

I am sending a copy of this letter to Geoffrey Howe. 

LEON BRITTAN 
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CC: PS/Chancellor 
Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Miss Kelley 
Mr Scholar 
Mr Hall 
Mr Walsh 
Mr H Davies 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : INSIDER DEALING IN GILTS 

The Economic Secretary has seen your minute of 14 November, fie 

agrees that if this is the best DTI can do, the Treasury should 

try to get the proposed clause dropped from the Bill altogether. 

2. 	However the Economic Secretary noted from the weekend press 

(eg The Sunday Times page 58) that Sir Nicholas Goodison has written 

to the Prime Minister about Insider Dealing; he would be interested 

to see that letter, and to be kept informed of how the DTI intend 

responding. 

M NEILSON 
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NYSE CONFERENCE: THE CHANGING WORLD OF FINANCIAL SERVICES 

As you know, I attended a conference on Friday and Saturday 

sponsored by the New York Stock Exchange and Templeton College. 

The aim was to exchange views on the forthcoming 'big bang'. 

2. 	It was a distinguished group, particularly on the American 

side. But time was short, some of the speakers were dreadful, 

and the discussion was unstructured. There were too many chiefs 

content to talk at a level of generality often indistinguishable 

from platitude. But four subjects of interest to us were 

intermittently raised. 

i) 	Regulation. Sir Kenneth Berrill spoke after dinncr. His remarks 

went down badly with the British brokers present. Jeffrey 

Knight of the Stock Exchange was particularly critical of 

the SIB's slowness in making its intentions clear. The after- 

-) 

	

	dinncr mood was one of surprise that Sr Kenneth seemed so 

vague about the number and coverage of SRDs Graeme Gilchrist 

was es 4aly outspoken. And Gordon 	r spoke to me in 

apocalyptic terms about conflicts of interest, banana skins 

etc. He said it was vital for the Government to take hold 

of the problem. Things were in a pickle because all the leading 

players had been lawyers. He told me he had made all these 

points forcibly to Professor Griffiths last week. 

ii) Wider Share Ownership. A lot of discussion, and a wide 

diversity of views. Brew (Grieveson) and Brooks (K.B.) thought 



the Government had 'done nothing at all' to promote wider 

share ownership. They should abolish Stamp Duty and CGT. 

And simplify transactions procedures by creating a modern 

dealing system (they saw this as the Government's 

s. • 
• 

responsibility). There was support for HMG from Hoare Govett 

and Credit Suisse, however. Hoare's were particularly bullish 

about the marketing possibilities on the back of BT and BGC. 

The Americans all believed that thP!re was huge retail 

potential. But pushed, Merrill Lynch said the minimum net 

worth they were interested in for a small client was $200,000, 

and they believed they were as aggressive as anyone in the 

US. 

Privatisation. Some criticism from the British side of our 

use of foreign brokers overseas. And also of excessive reliance 

on placements. Showing a lack of confidence, or some said 

belief, in wider share ownership. 

Tax. Smithers of Warburg was very aggressive about the dangers 

of maintaining stamp duty against a background of globalisation 

of markets (the buzzword for the weekend). Growth in trading 

of UK securities could take place in ADR form. Brooks (K.B.) 

thought the whole Eurobond market would go offshore. The 

Americans did not support any of these dire prophecies, and 

argued ,"(A., 4_,......,. deregulation would ensure that London remained 

a 'big three' player (with New York and Tokyo). Indeed London 

might gain market share in some areas. 

3. 	I shall produce a slightly fuller record for the Economic 

Secretary and Mr Hall - and you or any others on request. 

\c) 

H J DAVIES 
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CIVIL LIABILITY OF SUPERVISORS 

The Secretary of State for Trade and Industry wrote to the Lord 

Chancellor on 7 November (attached) proposing that designated 

agencies (at present the SIB and MIB) and competent authorities 

(i.e. the Stock Exchange Council in respect of its functions 

concerning listing regulations) should be excluded from liability 

for damages for any Act or omission in the performance of their 

statutory functions under the Financial Services Bill. The 

Secretary of State did not seek bimilar immunity for ROs. 	The 

Governor has written in support, urging extension to the SROs. 

The Lord Chancellor has now replied (also attached) shooting the 

idea down in flames. 

2. If the Lord Chancellor had agreed with the Secretary of State, 

we would have put to you arguments by the Bank of England and 

the Chief Registrar of Friendly Societies in favour of extending 

such immunity to themselves. 	In view of the Lord Chancellor's 

reply, however, there is no need for you to intervene in the 

correspondence at present. 

M A HALL 
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THE CHANGING WORLD OF FINANCIAL SERVICES 

You asked to see my more detailed record of the Oxford Conference 

on 22-23 November. I attach a set of notes which cheerfully breaches 

the Chatham House Convention under which the conference took place, 

but I would be grateful if others could note the point. 

I am sure copy recipients will not wish to be influenced 

in future beauty contests by the radically different views on 

the privatisation programme and this Government's encouragement 

to wider share ownership expressed at this conference. 

The other issues of interest to us are the future of 

regulation, and potential conflicts of interest. On neither of 

these did the conference offer any comfort or reassurance, though 

some were prepared to give Sir Kenneth Berrill the benefit of 

the doubt until the New Year. Unfortunately, participants were 

long on critical comments and short on practical suggestions. 

The atmosphere also did not encourage the resolution of clear 

differences of view expressed in debate. But that is the way of 

conferences with too many chiefs and few Indians. 

A list of participants is also attached. 

H J DAVIES 
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Conference sponsored by the New York Stock Exchange and Templeton 
College in Oxford on 22-23 November 1985  

First Session: Introductory Speeches  

Bill Schreyer of Merrill Lynch opened the conference. His theme 

was the increasing globalisation of equity markets. He noted that 

in the first half of 1985 US companies had raised more money 

overseas than in the US, and worldwide there were 328 companies 

with active markets in their shares outside their own country, 

100 more than last year. But there was a clear need for even greater 

globalisation of the equity markets, to match what had happened 

in the debt markets. The UK government deserved "enormous respect" 

for what it had done to open and liberalise its stock market. 

Japan should and would follow a similar path. 

The regulation of international equity markets was a matter of 

great concern. Inevitably, more responsibility would be placed 

on private sector operators, in the absence of a single regulatory 

body. Private operators must do more to fill the regulatory gap 

which was now appearing. He proposed a four point plan: 

Major international equity firms should first meet amongst 

themselves to discuss the principles of self-regulation 

They should work with different stock exchanges to devise 

methods of investor protection for individuals and institutions 

They then needed to establish a dialogue with governments 

and 

Press them to bring down the barriers to free flows of capital. 

Win Bischoff of Schroders spoke next. He identified three forces 

behind the current trend towards deregulation. Institutional, 

economic and technical. 

1 
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• He described some of the institutional changes in the UK and 

elsewhere in Europe, focusing on the reductions in transactions 

costs in various markets, and the opening of trading to external 

participants. 

He believed that economic developments had required deregulation. 

There were severe balance of payments imbalances caused initially 

by OPEC and subsequently by the US deficit. These disequilibria 

created the need for an escape hatch for footloose funds. The 

LDCs were not an appropriate home for capital surpluses. As a 

result the escape hatch had been created in the euromarkets and 

through the securitisation of debt. Government responses to these 

changes had been different. The United Kingdom had been particularly 

imaginative in first devising a broader range of debt instruments 

itself, notably indexed gilts, and subsequently promoting rapid 

and far reaching market liberalisation. Economic forces had also 

led to increasing volatility in exchange rates. The sources and 

consequences of this volatility are still not well understood 

by investors. Futures and options markets were under development 

and were essential if the exchange rate risks were to be 

appropriately redistributed. But they were insufficiently used 

so far. 

The technological developments he described wcre straightforward, 

screen markets etc. 

He then focused on the implications of all these changes for fund 

management. He believe that the scope for the development of 

international fund management had been inadequately appreciated. 

The old strategy of picking long term investment homes and trading 

little would no longer do. The reduction in commissions would 

enable investors to churn their portfolios more frequently. This 

offered a major opportunity for UK managers. He believed that 

they had a comparative advantage. They had a long tradition of 

investing abroad and were skilled and assured in doing so in both 

London and Edinburgh. And they had a good track record. There 

would be additional competition, but the UK could look forward 

to it with confidence. Turning to the conflict of interest problem 

2 
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• • he believed that there was an excess of sensitivity to the point 
in London. It did not seem to worry other countries. But in spite 

of this some of the new institutional groupings were creating 

divisions within their organisations which would be disfunctional. 

The potential synergies were being lost as an excess of 

scrupulousness caused central management to re-partition their 
empires. 

After these two opening statements there was a loose and 

unstructured debate. I have recorded only the most notable points 

in it. 

Underwriting 

The first subject which generated any light or heat was the future 

of underwriting in the London market. Andrew Smithers of Warburg 

believed that the old London system had a number of attractions, 

in directing institutional funds into the underwriting business. 

The institutions were the right place for the risk to lie. In 

future the benefit of doing so would be lost, which would be a 

pity. But John Brew of Grieveson Grant considered that existing 

sub-underwriting arrangements were too inflexible. It was the 

tightest cartel in the City. It was inevitable that London would 

move to the US system. He noted that Grieveson Grant had on that 

day fixed the price for Laura Ashley and arranged the 

sub-underwriting. He frankly confessed that there was no need 

to incur the sub-underwriting costs. There was a zero probability 

that the issue would be undersubscribed. He 	 could not 

produce any defence for what they had done. 

Peter Buchanan observed that in the United Statcs investment banks 

were natural risk takers. But the forces of competition had meant 

that there was now no money in underwriting at all. The streamlined 

registration procedure (415) had meant that anyone could come 

to the market at any time. The underwriting process was therefore 

handled at a junior level and in a totally foutine fashion. Only 

firms with large scale capital and a high tolerance of risk could 

do business. The old syndicates no longer existed. Fifteen years 

ago before a major issue he would have been in meetings all weekend 

3 



• discussing the fine terms of the syndicate. Now one of his 26 
year old dealers handled the underwriting on the 'phone one 

afternoon and he learned about it, if at all, three weeks later. 

London's market share  

The future importance of London was then discussed. Some of the 

UK participants were pessimistic about London's long term market 

share. But Bill Schreyer believed that the Government's courageous 

decision would mean that in the long term London would be if 

anything an even more important market. He was "bullish on London". 

John Phelan, the Chairman of the NYSE, said that it was sensible 
in 

to assume that the market would expand. He saw the long term three 

equally important market centres in New York, London and Tokyo. 

Wider Share Ownership 

The discussion staggered on towards the needs of the private 

individual investor and the potentiality for wider share ownership. 

Bill Schreyer said that Merrill Lynch had always believed in "taking 

Wall Street to Main Street". Stanley Yassukovich thought that 

a major cultural change was still required in the UK. Building 

societies would need to get involved. The UK government had had 

exaggerated expectations tor the privatisation programme and the 

way in which it would affect wider share ownership. Howard Davies 

defended the government against the charge of unfounded optimism, 

commenting that the BT issue attracted far more shareholders than 

was expected. The number of individual shareholders had been doubled 

at a stroke by BT. Also, since 1979 1 million people had joined 

employee share ownership schemes. The question was whether these 

people could be attracted to broaden their portfolios. There might 

be a role here for the new financial conglomerates. 

\

John Brew was critical of the government. They should stop 

privatising with poor prospectuses, which in many cases had 

deliberately deterred the individual investor, telling them in 

effect that they ought to be an institution if they wanted to 

get a big piece of the action. What the government ought to do 
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was put its energies behind creating a decent system of security 

transfer. There was too much paperwork. This government had in 

practice done nothing whatsoever to encourage wider share ownership. 

Tony Greayer of Hoare Govett took a different position. Much of 

the blame for the lack of small equity shareholders in the UK 

rested with the financial institutions themselves. Bank managers 

were uninterested and inaccessible. All of the clearing banks 

might appear to have share retailing as part of their long term 

strategies, but relatively little had been done so far. Hoare 

Govett were talking to the building societies and were optimistic. 

They had recently made a new marketing pitch, involving sending 

out simple plastic cards to potential investors describing a non 

threatening and cheap dealing service, and they had been astonished 

by the market's response. 

Defending the clearing banks Peter Leslie of Barclays said that 

they believed that in the long term the individual equity 

shareholder was an attractive target. But at the moment share 

turnover through the clearing banks was negligible. Only 25 Barclays 

branches had turnover of any significance at all, and handling 

it was very expensive. 

Bill Schreyer described Merrill Lynch's marketing efforts, through 

a cash management account, which had attracted 1.3 million people. 

The average sum held in the account was $91,000 and the minimum 

required was $20,000. He believed that there was a big market 

out there if the institutions were imaginative enough to go for 

it. Everybody wanted to save "a dumb dog who doesn't bury a bone". 

(But one of his colleagues said later that they looked for minimum 

net worth of $200,000 before advising people to trade individual 

equities). 

Philip Chappell believed that the Government should remove stamp 

duty from equities. Gordon Pepper was concerned about how well 

small shareholders would handle the changing technologies in the 

market place. Sir David Nicholson thought that the ambition of 

every company should be a broker in the workplace on the model 

of the bookies runner. Andrew Smithers thought that growth in 
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• the first place was likely to come through varieties of 
institutional investment, such as unit trusts. 

Second Session 

The Saturday morning session was even less coherent, with four 

discussion leaders on a panel, each of whom talked in an 

unstructured fashion about different subjects. The floor 

contributions ranged even more widely. 

Local Markets  

John Brew began by giving his perspective of the shape of the 

London market after the big bang. He saw the blueprint as being 

a New York Nasdaq market rather than the Main Board.Primary markets 

would become far more capital intensive, but secondary markets 

would be less so. He thought the gilt-edged market was quite 

irrelevant (no-one appeared to understand the force of this remark). 

Andrew Smithers was bullish about the prospects for the upmarket 

merchant banks. Fund managers wanted liquidity and high quality 

advice rather than cheap dealing, and would be prepared to pay 

for them. Tyo van Marie of Credit Suisse thought that in practice 

we were still a long way from globalisation. Some companies did 
have overseas distribution of their shares but that was not at 

all the same thing. He rather disagreed with Bill Schreyer's view 

of the importance of that development. In the first place companies 

would use the eurobond distribution system, and subsequently their 

shares might be handled locally. The question was how international 

market makers would react in a long bear market, would they maintain 

day to day international churning or retrench? Xavier Dupont thought 

that there would be increasing conflicts between stock exchanges 

and banks. He saw the need to establish a "constant pricing system". 

Summing up this part of the discussion John Phelan said that those 

present appeared to believe that local markets would retain a 

very large part of dealing in their own stocks. The influence 

of time zones was still important, but nobody knew how international 

equity markets would develop in the medium to long term. 

6 



• Efficient Markets 
Dean Lebaron delivered an entertaining lecture describing his 

efficient market based investment management operation. He has 

made large sums for himself and his clients through using a set 

of mechanistic formulae operated by a small computer to bet against 

the market consensus. His costs are very low - 30 employees for 

funds exceeding $11bn. But the rest of the participants were not 

willing to grapple with the fundamental issues about the 

implications of the efficient market hypothesis or the structure 

and operations of their institutions. 

Conflicts of Interest 

Brandon Gough of Coopers and Lybrand focused on potential conflicts 

of interest in the London market and therefore introduced an 

interesting discussion. He began by acknowledging that there would 

be costs involved in separating out the functions of the new 

financial conglomerates, and costs which would ultimately need 

to be paid by the users of the service. He focused on the problem 

as it affected merchant banks. He characterised four distinct 

areas of merchant banking activity, market making, corporate 

finance, underwriting and distribution, and investment management. 

Using this framework there were 

potential conflicts of interest: 

  

five pairings which replesented 

 

Broking and market making. Here he thought that the conflict 

was not serious. If a broker was quoting his client a price 

taken from the in-house market making function which was 

not in line with the market then that would be very quickly 

apparent. And it would simply not be worth the institution's 

while to alienate clients in this way. 

Analysis and market making. He saw a clear conflict of interest 

here and believed that institutions would cease to look to 

brokers who were part of merchant banks for this kind of 

advice. The question was where would they go to instead? 
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410 iii) Corporate finance and market making. This would focus on 

the problem of pricing new issues. In the past brokers had 

provided an independent view on pricing.In future this would 

be more difficult to obtain. 

Mergers and takeovers. He saw potential conflict between 

advice to management and to shareholders, and the ability 

of institutions to hold stock in the companies involved. 

Investment management and market making. This was a potential 

conflict, but the industry would probably be able to minimise 

the damage without much difficulty. 

The ensuing debate was lively. On the one hand Philip Chappell 

thought that severe problems would occur. Politicians perceived 

more conflicts than market participants did. He thought there 

would be a severe crisis, and in the way of things it would be 

likely to occur just before the next election. Therefore would 

it not be better to insist on the separation of functions now? 

A long silence ensued. 

Gordon Pepper thought that the broker/agency issue was not a real 

problem. But the analysis/market-making problem was more difficult 

than Brandon Gough had implied. As was the question of mergers 

and takeovers. On fund management, this conflict had not been 

managed before. He noted that Salomon Brothers and Goldman Sachs 

did not have discretionary fund management operations themselves. 

This point was somewhat spoilt by a Merrill Lynch intervention 

pointing out that they had dealt with this conflict for many years. 

John Brew said that all this was a lot of fuss about nothing. There 

were strong in-house pressures which would mean none of these 

conflicts would in practice arise and no-one needed to worry. 

The City should be left alone. Various American participants had 

some difficulty in understanding quite why this issue generated 

so much heat in London. 

John Browne, who has taken over from Q Morris at BP, thought that 

major companies would be much more selective in their use of City 

8 



institutions. They would move away from long-term 'relationships', 

and choOse individual firms for their expertise in a particular 

area. Furthermore, they would not put any of their advisers fully 

in the picture. In this way they could guard against some of the 

more dangerous implications of the conflicts of interest which 

had been described. 

• 

The fourth panel speaker, John Creedon of Metropolitan Life, 

delivered the most boring and inconsequential speech I have ever 

heard. 

Sir Kenneth Berrill: After Dinner Speech 

After dinner Sir Kenneth Berrill described the latest state of 

play on work of the Securities and Investments Board. He described 

the timetable, and, in a discursive fashion, touched on some of 

the difficulties involved in deciding how many SROs there should 

be and who should be subject to which and why. 

His talk did not go down well. Considerable concern about the 

timetable and the SIBs vagueness was expressed by Jeffrey Knight, 

the chief executive of the Stock Exchange and David Poole of Capel, 

Cure Myers in particular. They were alarmed to hear that Sir Kenneth 

had not made more progress and that the important issues of SRO 

coverage appear to remain entirely unresolved. 

On the question of fraud Sir Kenneth said that he himself was 

dissatisfied with the arrangements. The difficulty was that 

prosecutions were very slow to prepare. The Director of Public 

Prosecutions would not go to court unless he had at least a 50 

per cent chance of winning. This meant that the announcement impact 

of cases was much reduced. He saw the fundamental problem, however, 

as lying with the jury system, which the lawyers appeared remarkably 

reluctant to modify. 

Corridor chat 

A number of particular points were made to me in the margins of 

the conference. 
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R Brooks of Kleinwort Benson was critical to the point of rudeness 

about the government. Without abolition of all capital taxes and 

of stamp duty the government faced disaster in the City of London. 

The whole Eurobond market might move offshore, and he could imagine 

nothing worse for the future of the country. 

Win Bischoff, on the other hand, was very bullish about the 

privatisation programme. He had the highest admiration for the 

Ministers and officials in the Treasury who were handling the 

issues. In the past mistakes might have been made on the targeting 
but 

of individual sales, tne Treasury was becoming very sophisticated 

in its management of the programme and as a result it would go 

from strength to strength. 

Tony Greayer was similarly optimistic, and believed that 

privatisation was causing a lot of institutions to think very 

hard about their private client business, and its scope, whatever 

some of them might profess in public. 

Peter Gottsegen of Salomon Brothers, who is advising the Department 

of Transport on BA, was very bullish about the BA's prospects 

in the US. He believed that US investors perceived BA to have 

better routes and better management than many US airlines, and 

that therefore it could expect to go in the US at a higher PE 

than those attaching to most major US airlines. This was evidently 

a plea for a large proportion of the issue to be sold in the US, 

but the point was of interest nonetheless. 

Tyo van Marie talked about a presentation made to CSFB by Brian 

Bassett of Royal Ordnance. They had been quite impressed and now 

thought that a Royal Ordance flotation could be a success. 

Institution investors had an underweightinq in the defence sector, 

which Royal Ordnance could help to offset. 

Gordon Pepper buttonholed me at lunch. He saw severe political 

problems ahead. Sir Kenneth Berrill was doing his best, but the 

t1C-7  structure is misconceived. There was a clear danger of embarrassing 
t2g4tN4.... scandals and 'accidents'. City regulation had been mishandled 
SA.P.,..."eA,J10.4.....r-  • • 
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in Government for years because all the Ministers in charge were 

lawyers.-  It was vital for someone to 'take hold of the problem'. 

That someone should probably be the Chancellor, who had the key 

merit of not being a lawyer. He had made these points to Brian 

/Griffiths the week before. 

Graeme Gilchrist was unhappy about the SIB. It needed a leader, 

not a Whitehall-style committee chairman. 

H J DAVIES 

3 December 1985 
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CIVIL LIABILITY OF SUPERVISORS 

The Economic Secretary has seen Mr Hall's minute of 29 November 

on the Civil Liability of Supervisors. He has commented that 

he really does not see how immunity can be limited to Lloyds 

(and Stock Exchange?). Lloyds have more to answer for than 

anyone. 

'CY14-SIN 

M NEILSON 
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BACKERS FOR THE FINANCE SERVICES BILL 

The Secretary of Sate for Trade and Industry has asked if 

the Chancellor would be prepared to be counted as a 'Backer' 

for the above mentioned Bill. 

The Bill implements the proposals set out in the White 

Paper on Financial Services published on 29 January 1985 (Cmnd 

9432) and seeks to improve investor protection whilst allowing 

the Financial Services industry to operate efficiently and 

competitively, and represents a major updating of the regulatory 

system. 

As the Chancellor will be aware, being counted as a "Backer" 

does not commit him in any way to assist with the passaye 

of the Bill through the House; this rests with DTI Ministers. 

HF1 have no objections. 

We have been asked to reply as soon as possible. 

Parliamentary Section 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

You and your colleagues might find it useful to have the attached 

account (by Mr Watts) of the state of play on the Financial Services 

Bill. A print of the Bill is available if anyone wants to have 

the real thing. 

There have been extensive discussions with DTI about the Bill 

although we are severely limited in the resources we can put on 

to it. We have therefore concentrated on those areas where 

consistent - though not necessarily identical - treatment is needed 

in the financial services, building societies and banking 

legislation; examples are disclosure, and auditors. 	The Financial 

Services Bill has been prepared in such a hurry that some changes 

will be needed at Committee stage to ensure full consistency. 

There have also been some areas of serious concern to the 

Treasury - classification of money market instruments; disclosure 

for prospectus purposes; overlap with the Banking Act. As you 

will see from the note, these are not all resolved but they are 

being pursued with a view to amendments at Committee stage. 

I have promised you a separate note on conglomerate supervision 

when the full report being prepared by a group chaired by the DTI 

is available. 



S 
5. 	I need hardly say that this Bill could scarcely be taken in 

a worse climate. It has the disadvantage, compared with the Banking 

White Paper, that it does not contain any element of tightening 

in supervision and can be made to appear the reverse. However, 

it seems quite inevitable to me that the Government had to give 

this traditional route a run for its money before looking at more 

bureaucratic options. And the whole financial services area is 

moving so quickly that I doubt whether any of the three pieces 

of legislation will survive without substantial change over 	long 

period. 

P E MIDDLETON 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

Timetable  

A new print of the Bill is currently being prepared for 

consideration by L Committee on 17 December. 	DTI are planning 

to publish the Bill on 19 December. 	Second Reading debate is 

expected in late-January. 

A New Regulatory Framework for Investment Business  

The Bill provides the Secretary of State with powers to authorise 

and regulate investment businesses, defined as businesses involved 

in dealing in, advising on or managing (but not issuing) investments. 

Investments are defined to include shares, debentures, Government 

and public securities, depository receipts, unit trusts, options, 

futures and long term insurance contracts. 

qP,1 f-P.,.grilt;^n within a Statutory Framework 

The Bill enables the Secretary of State to delegate the majority 

of his powers to a "designated agency". In line with the policy 

of "self regulation within a statutory framework", the Bill envisages 

that the designated agency will be a private sector body financed 

entirely by investment businesses. This general line was cleared 

with the Prime Minister in exchanges of minutes with -he Prime 

Minister through the Autumn of 1984 (copies attached) and announced 

in DTI's White Paper "Financial Services in the United Kingdom", 

published in January 1985. 
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)elegation to Designated Agency  

Although they will not enjoy statutory backing until the Bill 

receives Royal Assent the bodies intended to fulfil the role of 

"designated agency" - the Securities and Investments Board (SIB) 

chaired by Sir Kenneth Berrill and the Marketing of Investments 

Board Organising Committee (MIBOC) by Mr Mark Weinberg - are up 

and running. DTI appear to have been persuaded that SIB and NIB 

should be merged to form a single Board in due course. 

Self Regulatory Organisations  

The SIB/MIBOC will in turn be able to recognise self-regulatory 

organisations (SR0s) which will themselves be able to authorise 

and regulate investment businesses. Membership of a recognised 

SRO will confer authorisation for the purposes of the legislation. 

Although no formal announcement has yet been made the SIB has 

indicated that it has in mind to recognise seven SRO's (see Annex A). 

vrn/tmn- 
1- 17/ J.EN.l.1 

The Bill will prohibit the carrying on of an investment business 

unless an institution is authorised or exempted. It will be a 

criminal offence to carry on such business without authorisation. 

An institution can choose to seek authorisation either from the 

SIB or by securing membership of a recognised SRO. 

The SIB/SRO will also enjoy powers to make rules about the way 

in which investment business is to be conducted and to investigate 

and monitor to ensure compliance. Breaches of the rules could 

lead to revocation of authorisation and will give rise to civil 

liability in that clients would be able to sue for losses suffered. 
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. Ultimate responsibility for enforcing the criminal law will 

continue to lie with DTI. 

Accountability  

It will be without precedent for statutory powers of authorisation 

and regulation to be given to private sector bodies in the way 

envisaged in the Bill. 

There will however be procedures for accountability. The 

Secretary of State will appoint the Chairman of the SIB with the 

agreement of the Governor of the Bank of England. The Governor 

will appoint other members with the agreement of the Secretary 

of State. The Secretary of State will retain the power to withdraw 

the authority delegated to the SIB should it cease to conform with 

the criteria set out in the Bill. The SIB will be obliged to report 

annually to the Secretary of State who will lay its report before 

Parliament. 

Lloyds  

Lloyds main non-life insurance business does not fall within 

the Bill's definition of investment business. However underwriting 

agents at Lloyds undertake investment business in managing the 

insurance funds of names and in solicting new names. Lloyds is 

specifically exempted on the face of the Bill. 

Likely Criticisms of the Bill  

Criticism of the Bill is likely from two directions. 

The first is that self-regulation in the City is no longer 
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likfficient in the light of (i) the inevitable conflicts of interest 
which will be faced by institutions after "Big Bang" next year, 

and (ii) the charges of corruption and fraud surrounding Lloyds 

and JMB. The second concern, shared by the Lord Chancellor, is 

the direct lack of accountability of a private sector regulator 

to Parliament. The two issues are interrelated in so far as 

strengthening the powers available to the SIB/SROs necessarily 

worsens the problem of accountability. 

14. DTI Ministers have responded already publicly to such criticism 

by emphasising that 

the Bill will help fight fraud by providing wider powers 

for investigators and by including new provisions on insider 

dealing 

that the proposed arrangements enjoy the advantage 

of making use of the expertise of practitioners and, unlike 

the SEC in the United States, offers speed and flexibility 

in that conduct of business rules can be amended without 

the need for legislation. 

Alternative Ways Forward  

15. All sides recognise that the Bill represents a last chance 

for self-regulation. Should this option fail then there would 

seem to be little alternative to introducing a body endowed with 

a statutory constitution, with specific statutory responsibilities 

and funded primarily by the Exchequer. 
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• 
.Dpecific Treasury and Bank Concerns  

16. We have kept in touch with DTI during the drafting of the Bill 

on a number of points of specific Treasury and Bank interest: 

Reciprocity. The Bill contains reciprocity provisions. 

These will provide powers in respect of banking, as well 

as investment, authorisation. 

Overlap with Banking Bill. We have reached broad 

agreement on how best to supervise the difficult grey area 

between banking and securities business. 	Mr Cassell is 

corresponding with DTI about the treatment of CDs, other 

money market instruments and foreign exchange contracts. 

Exchange of information between supervisors. It will 

be essential after "Big Bang" that supervisors should be 

able to exchange supervisory information. The Financial 

Services Bill includes the necessary statutory provisions 

to permit this. 

Insider dealing in gilts. We have persuaded DTI to 

drop their proposed clause to extend the offence of insider 

dealing to gilts. 

Powers of Takeover Panel. DTI do not intend to take 

powers in the Financial Services Bill to provide the Takeover 
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Panel with statutory backing. The Bill will contain provisions 

on conduct during takeovers, and on the content of documents, 

but these will apply only to institutions carrying on investment 

business. The problem in going further is that DTI have 

concluded that it would not be proper for a private sector 

body like SIB to exercise authority over persons other than 

authorised businesses. This was accepted by the Chancellor 

in recent correspondence. 

Prospectus Requirements. 	PE2 are in discussion with 

the DTI about the proposed requirements imposed on HMG in 

respect of privatisation prospectuses. 

Auditors. DTI are content with the Banking White Paper, 

and intend to publish a consultative document along similar 

lines. 
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A proposed regulatory framework 	 
Securities and Investments Board. 

Marketing of Investment Board 

Self-Regulatory 
Organisations (SR0s) Investment Exchanges 

Stock Exchange Stock Exchange 

International Securities Association of 

Regulatory Organisation International Bond 
Dealers 

National Association 
of Securities Dealers Possible over-the-counter 
and Investment Managers 

• 

• 
• 
_1 

exchange 

Association of 
Futures Brokers 
and Dealers s. 

' S.  

\ 

Some overseas exchanges 

Investment Management London International 
Regulatory Organisation Financial Futures 

Exchange 

Life Assurance and 
Unit Trusts SRO Commodity exchanges  

Broken lines denote principaf dealing relationships 
Life and Unit Trust 
Intermediaries 
Regulatory Organisation 

envisaged between SRO members and Investment 
Excnanpes 

Source: SIB 
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(14,2 (0g-TIL(A..) 
I sent you a minute on 12 July about our new policy for 

financial services and set out the line I proposed to take 

in the July debate in the House. 	You replied on 16 July 

agreeing with my approach. 

2 	The House and the City generally welcomed the policy 

objectives I stated: 	competitiveness, enforcement and 

freedom for market forces to stimulate competition and 

innovation, allied to a regulatory framework aiming to 

provide effective protection for the inveqi-nr. 

3 	I have now concluded that, for the regulatory element 

in that policy, self-regulation within a new statutory 

framework is my preferred approach. 	To maintain the 

favourable momentum in City opinion (not least by allowing 

the Governor to get ahead with preparations which must be 

set in hand), and to give firm Government leadership, I 

think this should be publicly known ahead of issuing the 

full White Paper. 

JH4ALC 
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4 	I explained to the House my preference for institutions 

devised and largely administered by the financial services 

industry itself within the framework of a clear and 

simplified investment law. 	I welcomed the invitation by 

the Governor of the Bank of England to a group of senior 

City figures to advise him on the structure and operation 

of self-regulatory groupings which could be formed in the 

near future. 	I also referred to the similar group set up 

by Alex Fletcher to advise on parallel action concerning the 

marketing of life assurance and related products. 

5 	I have now received the Governor's advice and discussed 

it with him. 	He has told me that he favours, and 

believes he can deliver, a single City body of 

practitioners, users and independent people with business 

experience to oversee the securities and investment 

industries. 	The insurance industry has proposed a similar 

single body to oversee the marketing of life insurance 

policies and unit trusts. 

6 	There is a fine balance to be struck here. 	I need to 

ensure 	that there is in fact self-regulation, with 

flexible response to changes in practice, which means that 

we must not as Government be too directly involved; at the 

JH4ALC 
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same time, if these two bodies are to be effective 

"self-regulators", they need statutory backing. I would be 

willing to give them that backing on condition that they 

satisfied basic principles of conduct to be laid down by 

Government e.g pattern of membership, constitution, 

competition, safeguards against conflicts of interest, 

protection for clients' funds. My plan therefore is to seek 

powers under new legislation which I would then delegate to 

these new bodies provided they meet the tests. As an 

additional safeguard against abuse, I would not want these 

bodies to have the final say on licensing and disciplinary 

questions; but to avoid involving myself in such matters I 

would require the bodies to have an independent tribunal 

whose members I would appoint. On this basis we should be 

able to harness the present - welcome - City impetus to 

achieve self-regulation to a measure of ultimate control and 

influence. I should also avoid being too closely involved 

in answering to Parliament. 	The legislation would be so 

drafted so as to ensure no obstacle to eventual amalgamation 

of these two bodies, if that were to be how they evolve. 

7 	I propose, and shall bring forward in due course, 

a White Paper. As well as being our major policy statement 

giving details of our plans for legislation and of these 

JA4ALC 
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institutional arrangements this White Paper will contain the 

Government's response to the 	recommendations made by 

Professor Gower in his report and to the resulting comments 

on it from a wide cross-section of City opinion. 	To give  

time to prepare an adequately comprehensive document, and to 

give colleagues time to consider it, I have in mind 

publication early in December. 

8 	I have discussed with the Governor the danger that the 

currently favourable momentum in City opinion might be 

jeopardised if I give no further public indication of the 

Government's -thinking before the White Paper is published. 

I am sure that it would maximise our chances without 

damaging the White Paper announcement if I stated publicly 

in the near future our decision to go for self regulation 

within a statutory framework as the preferred option and 

outlined how we see this developing on the lines of this 

minute. 	This would clear the way for further progress in 

establishing support for the City for the proposed 

arrangements and in implementing them. 

9 	I have discussed this with Nigel Lawson who is content. 

JII4ALC 
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10 	I am copying this minute to Nigel Lawson, Quintin 

Hailsham, the Governor of the Bank of England and Sir Robert 

Armstrong. 

INA,!k.tALA,tht.‘  

NT 

October 1984 

44‘j  "444%i  
6-f Srlat 	s4-1$u) 	L4,3 A44-cA4,u) 

Department of Trade and Industry 

JH4ALC 
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11 0 From the Private Secretary 

FINANCIAL SAVINGS  
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ML ?ezTiLLcs 

The Prime Minister has seen your Secretary of State's 
minute of 9 October. She is content with the general shape 
of the proposals which he has worked out in conjunction with 
the Chancellor of the Exchequer and the Governor of the Bank 
of England. 

There are, however, a number of points on which it 
would be helpful for the Prime Minister to have further 
clarification. 

What action does your Secretary of State have in 
mind to toughen up the law governing the issue of 
prospectuses and the provision of false and 
misleading information? 

The Prime Minister understands that Justice Roskill 
is considering the use of juries in fraud. cases, and 
that 30 September was the deadline for evidence to his 
Inquiry. Is it known when he will be reporting? 

Is it intended to give the Office of Fair Trading 
a continuing remit to scrutinise the self-regulatory 
agencies to ensure that they do not relapse Into carte1s7 

What will be the relationship between your Secretary of 
State and the two main supervisory bodies? What powers 
will be delegated to them and who will appoint their 
members? 	 1 

1 
Is it intended to transfer the supervision of the 
marketing of insurance and unit trusts from DTI to 
the Investments Marketing Authority? Will this save 	1 
any Civil Service posts in the Department? 

I am copying this letter to David Peretz (HM Treasury), 
Richard Stoate (Lord Chancellor's Office), John Bartlett 
(Bank of England) and to Richard Hatfield (Cabinet Office). 

(A. Turnbull) 
C. McCarthy, Esq., 
Department of Trade & Industry 

CONFIDENTIAL 
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( v ) 
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(?1°  
FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : CIVIL LIABILITY OF SUPERVISORS 

Undeterred by the Lord Chancellor's letter of 28 November, the 

Secretary of State for Trade & Industry is continuing to press 

for inclusion in the Financial Services Bill of his proposal 

to confer on designated agencies (the SIB and, if it survives, 

MIB) an immunity from liability for damages in respect of acts 

of commission or omission done in the discharge of their 

supervisory functions. 	Mr Brittan also proposes to continue 

the Stock Exchange's present immunity as a competent authority 

(for listing). 	He has not, however, accepted the Bank of 

England's arguments for giving the SROs immunity as well. 	(The 

Governor's letter of 15 November). 

2. In his further letter of 6 December, the Lord Chancellor 

expresses continuing unease, but leaves it to Mr Brittan's 

judgment. 	He has, howcvcr, copied the whole correspondence 

to the Prime Minister and Cabinet colleagues. 

This matter is extremely urgent. 	If you are to intervene, 

your letter should go today. 	No 10 and DTI have been warned 

that you will be writing. 

We discussed at official level with the Bank and RFS the 

possibility of immunity for supervisors in the context of the 

Building Societies Bill, and concluded that it would be politically 
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S 
extremely awkward to propose immunity from civil damages for 

supervisors of banks and building societies. 	This would look 

like removing a pressure on the supervisors to be vigilant, at 

a time of strong political pressure to do the opposite. 	The 

timing seemed particularly unfortunate, when both bank and building 

society supervisors were being given greatly increased powers, 

and in a context strongly influenced by JMB. 	In our furthcr 

discussions with the Bank and the Chief Registrar however, we 

agreed to look again at the question if it was proposed in the 

context of the Financial Services Bill. 

5. Both the Bank and the Chief Registrar consider that the threat 

of being sued for damages would be a considerable inhibition 

on the supervisor in a financial world increasingly populated 

by American and other international companies accustomed to 

litigation. 	They also consider that exposure to damages suits 

would be a significant deterrent to recruitment, since individual 

supervisors would become liable to being sued. 	Against this, 

however, it can be argued:- 

The powers of the supervisors are formidable, 

and they should be fully accountable for 

their actions. 

Immunity would encourage the supervisors 

to take less care over performance of their 

duties. 

Investors should have the full armoury 

legal rights to protect their interests. 

6. On the merits of the case, we agree with the Bank and the 

Chief Registrar. 	We think that the Secretary of State effectively 

answers points (a) and (c). 	(b) is unlikely to be a factor, 

since total immunity is not being proposed, and a court can still 

make it quite clear that the supervisor was to blame in a 

particular instance. 	The fact that he was not facing damages 

would not prevent this from being a serious blow to his prestige. 

2 
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On merit therefore we see no reason to advise you to oppose 

the Secretary of State's suggestion in respect of the designated 

agencies under the FS Bill. 	We think there is a good case for 

extending immunity to the Bank of England and to the Building 

Societies Commission. 	There is no particular Treasury interest 

in supporting the Bank's case for extending immunity under the 

F S Bill to the SROs. 

The Secretary of State makes a special case for the designated 

agencies, on the grounds that they have no funds of their own, 

and to the extent that they were sued, would have to meet the 

costs of any award by making a further levy on authorised 

institutions. 	The SROs would of course be in the same position, 

but, as the Secretary of State says, whilst the designated agencies 

would be performing statutory functions using powers delegated 

by the Secretary of State, strictly speaking the SROs would not 

be performing statutory functions at all - they will be approved, 

self-regulatory organisations, without any delegated powers. 

If other supervisors are given immunity the Bank's role as 

supervisor of the gilts market will require careful thought. 

It is non-statutory, and more akin to the SROs than to the banking 

supervisors. 

Lack of funds seems a poor reason for granting immunity from 

damages to one particular supervisor rather than another. 	It 

could be argued that in an increasingly litigious financial 

services industry, supervisors with money behind them - such 

as the Bank of England, or the Building Societies Commission 

be a more likely target for law suits by companies or individuals 

with nothing to lose. 

Conclusion 

This is essentially a political choice. 	Our advice on 

the merits is to support the Secretary of State, but to point 

out that the reasons for singling out the regulatory agencies 

are weak, and that in the interests of more effective supervision 

immunity should in logic be extended to the supervisors of deposit-

taking institutions as well. Against that, however, the 

presentational and political difficulties will be considerable 

• 

3 
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so the choice really lies between giving immunity to all or none. 

And if none, should Lloyds retain it? 

A draft letter is attached. 	It suggests retention of the 

draft clause, and careful attention to the reaction it evokes. 

The Bank and Registry are content. 

M A HALL 

• 

4 
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III Secretary of State for Trade & Industry 

C40:fi t— 14:02-1oZ1) 

&CCM? 

December 1985 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : CIVIL LIABILITY OF DESIGNATED 
AGENCIES AND COMPETENT AUTHORITIES 

Thank you for copying to me your letters of 7 November 
04-4_10 

and 5 December. 	I have also seen Quintin Hailsham's 

replies of 28 November and 6 December, and the Governor's 

letter of 15 November. 	The arguments for and against 

granting immunity from damages to the designated agencies 

have been well aired in your correspondence, and I 

find the case finely balanced. 

If more effective supervision were the sole concern, 

I agree that the supervisors would feel they had a 

freer hand if they were not constrained by fear of 

massive suits for damages. 	The nature of the City 

is changing, and the American influence is likely to 

become stronger. 	Increasing litigiousness is a likely 

and unwelcome price we shall have to pay for London's 

Irowth as a world financial centre. 

This argument applies equally, however, to the Bank 

of England and the Building Societies Commission, who 

will respectively be supervising banks and building 

societies. 	Neither institution would face bankruptcy 

if successfully sued for heavy damages. 	But arguably 
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a supervisory body which had ample funds would be a 

more promising target ior litigation, parLieularly 

where the plaintiff had little or nothing to lose. 

It would be odd to base such an important legal 

distinction between supervisors solely on their relative 

access to financial resources. 

So if you decide to include immunity from damages for 

the designated agencies in the Financial Services Bill, 

I should be inclincd to do the same in respect of the 

Building Societies Commission, in the Building Societies 

Bill, andthe Bank of England in next year's Banking 

I was, however 	so impressed by 	rength of the 

art. -nts put by Quinti 
	

ilsham. 

OK. t2 4r 

Ihe lack of direct accountability of the SIB 	and 

Ole Bank of England - is certainly an argnment for 

exposing them to the normal process of law. 	There 

are also a number of shorter term political arguments, 

which will undoubtedly be deployed.a..g.4-441-4-e-prIcr=a4. 

In the first place, Lloyds, who already have such 
r-Cosi.414 

immunity, are widely felt to have been 1.e.s.g.-444a-eer.ours 

in their supervision of the market and individual 

syndicates in recent years. 	The political pressure 

is Piteci.1 more likely to be for removal of this immunity 

from Lloyds, than for its extension to others. 
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of supervision, the Government is taking action to 

protect supervisors from the possible consequences 
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e clauses would be /difficult 

introduce at Committee, than to include in the Bill], 
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of subsequent shortcomings. 	I do not think this is 

a narrow banking point. 

I have no p 

should have immuni 

propose immunity f 
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• later stage if your own proposal goes ahead. 

Like Quintin Hailsham, I am copying my letter to the 
iVtilt hut' 

Prime Minister, app4 	to Cabinet  40.e.laag-reirs,  and to Sir 

Robert Armstrong. A in QA" 	'14 	• 

NIGEL LAWSON 
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• FROM: MRS K S MEASON 

DATE: 10 December 1985 

APS/CHANCELLOR 	 cc: Mr Dyer 
Mr T J Davies 

BACKERS FOR THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

The Economic Secretary has read your minute of 9 December, and 

Mr Davies' of 6 December. He is content to act as backer for 

this Bill. 

MRS K S MEASON 



11th December 1985 

The Right Hon. Nigel Lawson, M.P., 
Chancellor of the Exchequer, 
11 Downing Street, 
London, SW1. 
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Dear Chancellor, 

The Proposed Financial Services Legislation  

We refer to the forthcoming publication of the Financial Services 
Bill. 

First, we would wish you to know that we thoroughly endorse the 
basic aims of the Government in introducing the intended measures 
of self-regulation in the City. Indeed, we are taking an active 
role in the evolution of the self-regulated organisation 
structure being established under the Securities Investment 
Board. As a UK Bank, actively involved in a number of areas to 
be covered by the Bill, and in particular, as a major participant 
in the field of the International Capital Markets, we believe 
that it is appropriate to demonstrate to the financial community 
throughout the World the determination of the City of London, 
under the guidance of the British Government, to adopt adequate 
self-regulatory controls for those firms located in the UK who 
are engaged in these important and expanding markets. 

The proposed legislation will impact upon London's role as a 
primary new issue centre and as a major secondary market factor 
in the field of the International Capital Markets. You will be 
aware of the very significant size of these markets and their 
expected continued growth as well as the benefits, in tangible 
economic terms and in international prestige, that are compatible 
with London's established pre-eminence in this field. 

Subsidiary of Financiere Credit Suisse-First Boston 



Given the fundamental importance of the proposed legislation, and 
the imminence of the publication of the draft Bill, we would wish 
to comment that we have received very little information on the 
detailed provisions which are expected to be included in the 
Bill. We understand that only limited information has been made 
available to the financial community although it is possible that 
individual houses have been consulted more fully. 

In view of the importance of the fundamental changes which the 
proposed legislation might impose, and the possibilty that, 
unless the Legislation adequately takes account of certain 
special aspects of the International Capital Markets (without 
diluting the self-regulation provisions) the continued location 
in the City of London of the International Capital Markets might 
be jeopardised, we do urge that the legislative process of the 
Bill through Parliament will allow for adequate consultation and 
constructive discussion following the publication of the Bill. 
In particular, whilst we would entirely support the aim that the 
sooner the proposed legislation can be enacted and applied the 
better and although it may be desirable to set a target date by 
which the legislation should take effect, one would hope that any 
such target date would be referred to as a date which could be 
changed if the proposed consultation process has not been 
satisfactorily completed before such date. 

It is likely that the continued existence of the International 
Capital Markets in London will depend upon the legislation now 
being proposed and in order to ensure its continued presence, we 
cannot emphasise too strongly the need for detailed consultation 
with those engaged in the market. Without having seen the Bill, 
it is difficult to gauge the time that will be necessary for 
sufficient discussion to take place; hence we believe that some 
flexibility must be built into any target date for the 
legislation to become effective. 

Yours faithfully, 

JO-lecmon 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: CONSERVATIVE BACKBENCH VIEWS 

I attach a copy of a record made by Conservative Research Department 

of a meeting of backbenchers with Mr Michael Howard MP. We have 

already heard a brief report of the proceedings in a morning 

meeting. 

2. 	But the more detailed record shows that Mr Patrick Jenkin 

led the attack on the scope of the Bill, arguing strongly for 

its extension to cover Lloyds. It seems that a majority of those 

present supported him. 
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Conservative Research Department 

32 Smith Square Westminster swiP3HH 	Telephone 01-222 9511 

Director: ROBIN HARRIS 

CONSERVATIVE TRADE AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE 

Thursday, 5th December 1985 

Speaker: Michael Howard 

Chairman: Michael Grylls 

25 members present 

CONFIDENTIAL 

 

Mr Howard said that he attached great importance to what colleagues 
had to say about the Financial Services Bill. DTI Minister had 
inherited the Tebbit/Fletcher White Paper which had received a wide 
welcome both inside and outside the House. The Bill was on the same 
lines as the White Paper and remained faithful to it in providing a 
comprehensive regulatory framework for the investor. 

The Bill proposed to give wide ranging powers to the Secretary 
of State which could then be transferred to a board or boards. 
(Mr Howard indicated that there was likely to be one board). 

These comprised: 
- a power of authorizaLion. It would become " criminal offence to  

practice without authorisation; 
- action to deal with breaches of the rules. 

These powers would only be transferred if the Secretary of State was 
satisfied that the rules of the board met the principles enshrined in 
the legislation. These included principles relating to fair 
dealing, separation of funds, conflicts of interest and disclosure. 
Mr Howard stressed that transfer of these powers was revocable. The 
board would make an annual report of the Secretary of State and 
Parliamentary accountability would be ensured by laying the report 
before Parliament. The board would only recognise self-regulatory 
organizations (SRO's) if their rules provided equivalence with the 
board's own. 

Mr Howard then turned to the powers that would be available to deal 
with breaches of the rules. These ranged from reprimand, through 
suspension to a full ban. An important sanction would be the power to 
order 'disgorgement' of profits made as a result of breach of the 
rules. Furthermore, those suffering loss would be able to seek civil 
redress. 
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The most common criticism of the proposals was that there was too much 
dependence on self-regulation. Instead, they wanted a 'fully statutory 
system'. But what was meant by this label? Comparisons were made with 
the SEC in America. However, Mr Howard had recently talked to both the 
operators and regulators there. It was clear from this that the US 
system was essentially self-regulatory. The difference lay in that 
the supervisory boards were fully statutory organisations, deriving all 
their power from legislation and were therefore constrained by it. 
Thus a changed situtation would call for a change in the legislation. 
The framework proposed by the Bill would enable the supervisory board to 
change its rules to meet changing conditions within the statutory 
principles. 

Mr Howard had been told in America by amongst others the Chairman of 
the SEC that if they could start from scratch, they would want the 
system proposed in the Bill. The basic system was right, it had 
decisive advantage over the others. However, the precise demarcation 
between the board and the SRO's was a finely balanced judgement. 
Mr Howard said that he would listen to colleagues' views on the 
precise distinctions. 

Mr Howard recognised that fraud was the issue of the moment. Neither 
the supervisory board or the SRO's would have a duty to enforce the 
criminal law. That would remain the duty of the law enforcement 
agencies. However, the new framework would help tackle fraud. Many 
activities in breach of SRO rules would be liable to civil action and 
would also be a criminal offence. 

Mr Howard hoped that SROs would not insist on the strict rules of 
evidence and the burden of proof needed to satisfy juries. The 
Government looked to the Roskill Commission to suggest ways of over-
coming procedural problems associated with fraud trials. 

Concluding, Mr Howard said that the Government proposed to exempt 
Lloyds from the Bill as Lloyds' central insurance business fell outside 
the Bill's definition of investor business. To do otherwise would 

r=Ain=1 r‘f 	p411 v 	 v. ...LA.v 

Mr Patrick Jenkin stated that the Government could not expect to 
'get away' with this Bill if it did not deal with Lloyds. The fact 
was that the 1982 Act had not worked. Mr Jenkin noted that an 
important consequence of the appointment of Ian Hay Davison was that 
it gave Lloyds staff the security to investigate even the best known 
names. This would be totally undermined by the Miller minister/civil 
service analogy of the role of the Chief Executive. The logic of Hay 
Davison's resignation meant that the Committee of Lloyds had to be 
brought within the scope of the law. The Government should now recognisE 
this. 

Mr Howard had already set out the reasons why Lloyds would not be 
brought within the scope of the Bill. 	Most of the current stories 
in the press were about events twhich took place before the 1982 Act. 
It was too soon to make definitive statements. The system established 
by the Act was not fully in place. If the Act had demonstrably failed, 
this Bill was not the appropriate vehicle to remedy the problem. 

Mr Howard would examine very carefully the terms of reference of Mr 
Hay Davison's successor. He would have to be responsible to the Council 
of Lloyds as a whole thus giving the staff the security as Mr Jenkin  
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had indicated. The terms of reference were of the 'greatest importance' 
and Mr Howard expected no changes in them. 

Mr Alan Howarth said that whilst he accepted the commercial needs that 
gave rise to financial conglomerates they needed to be reconciled with 
investor protection. He did not believe that chinese walls were very 
effective for large conglomerates. 

Mr Howard said that we must not loose sight of the need to maintain 
the competitiveness of the City of London. Last year it earned £6 
billion in foreign exchange. Chinese walls were not sufficient. 
Statutory principles such as the subordination of the interests of the 
company to the investor and disclosure were better guarantees. A 
recent speech by Sir Kenneth Berrill had set out the problems and the 
way forward. Conglomerates in the US had sorted out these matters. 

Mr Nicholas Soames endorsed Mr Jenkin's comments. Lloyds was 
imperfectly understood. Justice had to be seen to be done. At the 
moment it looked very bad indeed. He had many constituents writing to 
him about this. We had to be able to explain the problem. Lloyds 
was closed unable to see the damage being done to it. Furthermore it 
was politically damaging. 

Mr Howard commented that if Lloyds was not aware of this, they should 
be by now. They had internal disciplinary proceedings under way, 
there was a fact finding enquiry, a DTI enquiry and cases were with 
the DPP. How would bringing Lloyds within the scope of the Bill help? 

Mr Andrew Rowe said that small businessmen were pursued by the Inland 
Revenue, those on benefit were often thoroughly investigated and 
councillors guilty of misdemenours, were severely dealt with. Yet 
in the City, if you made enough money, you could get away with it. 
Public feeling was very considerable. 	Mr Rowe suggested that 
practitioners, if they had been suspended, should be allowed to sue to 
overturn the suspension, if they dared to. 

Mr Howard said that public feeling could only be dealt with by a 
radical streamlining of the criminal law as the offences Mr Rowe had 
talked of were criminal ones. The Roskill Commission report was due 
early next year. It should give the Government ammunition to tackle 
the root causes of the problem. Mr Rowe commented that that should be 
made clear. 

Mr Hugh Dykes said he shared the anxieties of members. An SRO for 
Lloyds should be brought within the scope of the Bill. This argument 
may be emotional, but it was important that the Government should 
reconsider the Bill. The Lloyds Act was not much more than a technical 
Act. Mr Howard registered this concern. 

Mr 	Tim Smith said that the Lloyds argument was finely balanced. 
However the 1982 Act was not just 
had yet to come into effect. 

Mr Bill Cash was concerned that monopolies, backed by the clearing 
banks could predominate. He was also unhappy that Lloyds had not been 
included. He recognised that possibility hybridity as an obstable to 
doing this. Mr Howard said that hybridity was one of the problems. 
On the monopoly point, the Bill would ensure that the rules of the 
SROs must not be anti-competitive. 

technical. Many of its provisions 
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Mr Robert McCrindle asked whether each individual life assurance 
salesman would have to be licensed and why it was thought that a 
declaration of commisions amounted to consumer protection. 

Mr Howard said that no decision had been made on the first point. 
It would not be in the Bill as published. MIBOC was in favour but 
the Director General of Fair Trading had reservations. On the second 
point, Mr Howard said that declaration of commissions was one aspect 
of the general principle of disclosure at the heart of the Bill. It 
was not sensible to make exemptions from this principle. 

Mr Keith Best endorsed Tim Smith's view that the Bill should not 
encompass Lloyds. Lloyds would get its own house in order. It was 
a scandal that criminal proceedings had been delayed for so long. 

Sir Brandon Rhys Williams suggested that comments by the Reagan SEC 
appointees could be discounted as they were 'minimalists'. They 
appeared to be ashamed of where they were. Sir Brandon had recently 
met the Commisioner of the Metropolitan Police and members of the 
Fraud Squad investigating JMB who had told him that they should have 
been consulted. 

Mr Howard said the importance he attached to what he had been told in 
the US was the reasons given for their views. On consultation with 
the Fraud Squad, Mr Howard emphasised that that dealing with criminal 
fraud was not the prime purpose of the Bill. Nevertheless, they had 
been consulted before the White Paper. No doubt they could have 
informed the DTI after that. 

Mr Roger Freeman asked about the resources of the supervisory board 
and how SRO's would cover multi-functional firms. Mr Howard said that 
the beneficiaries of the framework - the industry - would provide 
adequate resources. They had an incentive to do so because if they 
did not, and the Secretary of State was unsatisfied, he could revoke. 
The question of demarcation between the SIB and the SRO's was 'vexed'; 
it was up to the SIB to come up with effective proposals. 

Mr Hugh Dykes said that hybridity would not be a problem if the SIB 
could choose which areas would need an SRO. Then there would be no 
need to exempt Lloyds. Would the Commodities and Futures SRO be 
split up? Would the Insider Dealing Act be I consolidatable' into the 
Financial Service Bill?. Were there implications with respect to EEC 
investor requirements? 

Mr Howard said there was a practical difficult in addition to hybridity 
and Lloyds. One of the supervisory board's main sanctions would be to 
remove an SRO's power. 	This would not be disastrous since individual 
practitioners could apply for direct authorisation. But that sanction 
could not be used with Lloyds since in practice it would be impossible 
to withdraw recognition from Lloyds. 

There would be SRO's for both Che Stock Exchange and NASDIM. Insider 
dealing was difficult to prove, accounting for the small number of 
cases brought to the courts, but the Bill would strengthen enquiries 
into insider trading. Mr Howard would write to Mr Dykes about the 
EEC implications. 

Mr Patrick Jenkin thought that Messrs Smith and Best had missed the 
point. If Lloyds was left alone, the 'Spanish Customs' would remain 
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unchallenged. The 'everybody does it' argument had a deep hold. 
There was no evidence that the present council would put matters right. 
The true situation was shown when the Chairman of Lloyds was unable to 
answer questions put to him on BBC's Panorama. 

Mr Jenkin repeated his warning that the Government would not be able 
to sustain the Bill's passage through Parliament. Mr Howard said that 
it was not the case that there was no independent element in Lloyds. 
They did have rules. However the system was not fully in place. 

Mr Tim Smith felt that there could be common ground. He believed that 
'baby syndicates' were utterly indefensible. Mr Keith Best said that 
baby syndicates were virtually dead. 

Sir Michael Shaw said that it was important that if the Government 
were to shift, pressure for change in the Lloyds issue was seen to 
come from our side rather than the Opposition. Mr McCrindle believed 
that the Labour Party would move amendments at Committee stage to 
incorporate Lloyds into the Bill. Mr Jenkin felt that this could even 
happen at the Second Reading. 

Rupert Darwall  
6th December 1985 
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PRINCIPAL PRIVATE SECRETARY cc PS/Economic Secretary 
Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Hall 
Mr H J Davies 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : CONSERVATIVE BACKBENCH VIEWS 

I do not think there is anything we can do about it, but I was 

struck by a rather odd reference in the record of the meeting 

attached to Mr Davies' minute of 18 December. 

Sir Brandon Rhys Williams is quoted as saying that he "had 

recently met the Commissioner of the Metropolitan Police and other 

members of the Fraud Squad investigating JMB ...". 

I can see why he might have wanted to talk to the Commissioner 

about financial fraud in general. But since I assume we can take 

it that he was not himself being questioned, I am less clear as 

to why he should have been talking to the particular members of 

the Fraud Squad investigating the JMB affair. 

• 
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D L C PERETZ 
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CONFIDENTIAL 6 January 1986 

The Rt Hon Nigel Lawson MP It A 	 h 
CH/EXCHEQUER  ( 5, ey, 

Parliament Street 	 tri. 	
06 JAN1986 HM Treasury 

Chancellor of the Exchequer  
MC, 
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LLOYD'S AND THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

As you of course know, we have been under heavy pressure, not just 
from the Opposition but also from many on our own side, to include 
Lloyd's within the Financial Services Bill. The Prime Minister 
made it clear in the House on 19 December that the Government is 
keeping a close watch on events at Lloyd's, and that if it becomes  /4.-.)  
necessary to take action or to legislate we would not hesitate to 
do so. With Second Reading of the Financial Services Bill 
approaching on 14 January, I have been considering how we can 
strengthen our position. 

2 	I have been reluctant to include Lloyds in the Financial 
Services Bill itself, but have so far not totally excluded the 
possibility of doing so. 	It would be very difficult to do so, 
but not absolutely impossible. 	The difficulty stems from the 
fact that the Bill is about the protection of investors, and the , 

w

Government's regulation of Lloydb has been primarily concerned
ith protecting policyholders. 	There is a risk that an attempt 

 

to include Lloyd's within this Bill would render the Bill hybrid. 

3 	I would therefore prefer to indicate more firmly that I do 
not regard this Bill an an appropriate vehicle for statutory 

LI 

regulation of Lloyd's, even if such regulation were regarded as 
necessary. 	On the other hand, I think it is important to support  14_ tA 
this position by providing some machinery forreaching a 
conclusion as to whether or not the Lloyds constitution and the 
steps taken by Lloyds under it by a given date do provide 
adequate protection for Members of Lloyds as Investors. 	We 
have pointed out that it is still a comparatively short while pipt 
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since the Lloyd's Act came into effect, and that the internal 
regulatory regime set up under it has only gradually been put into 
place. 	But we are entitled to expect that a satisfactory regime 
should be in place within a very short period of time if further 
statutory intervention into affairs of Lloyd's is to be avoided. 
And outsiders can reasonably expect to know how and when we intend 
to decide whether further action on the part of Government is 
necessary. 

4 	What I therefore propose is to announce on or qhort1N7 h frIrP 
Second Reading that I have set up an inquiry into Lloyd's, 
either by an eminent person or a very small committee under his 
chairmanship. The inquiry would be asked to consider whether the 
existing Lloyd's Acts and the bye-laws and other arrangements 
adopted under them provide sufficient protection for external 
members of Lloyd's as "investors" having regard both to the 
development of investor protection arising out of the Financial 
Services Bill and the need also to provide adequate protection for 
Lloyd's policyholders. I would ask it to report by, say, 
July 1986; this would allow time for legislation (which could 
well be hybrid) in the  1986/87  Session. However I would hope such 
legislation would not be necessary; Lloyd's have extensive powers 
to amend their rules and constitution under their existing Act, 
and the inquiry would 	put considerable pressure upon them to 
produce or complete an adequate regulatory regime. 

5 	To be effective such an inquiry would need to be headed by a 
person unconnected with Lloyd's whn commands wide respeuL in the 
City and elsewhere. Among names I have in mind are Sir Patrick 
Neill, ex-Chairman of the Council for the Securities Industry; 
Sir Ian Fraser (a recent past Chairman of Lazards; (subject to 
enquiries on whether he is a member of Lloyds); Lord Richardson 
(who when Governor of the Bank was largely responsible for the 
appointment of Mr Ian Hay Davison as Chief Executive of Lloyd's); 
and Sir Edwin Nixon, Chairman of IBM. 	My Department would 
provide a small secretariat. 

6 	I need to act quickly if I am to have the inquiry in place 
for second reading. I would therefore be grateful for rapid 
confirmation that colleagues are content with this course by close 
of play tomorrow (Tuesday). 	My officials will be separately 
approaching the Bank of England. I shall write again when I have 
reached a decision on the person I consider should head the 
inquiry. 

• 
JF5ATJ 
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7 	I am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, the Lord 
President of the Council, the Lord Privy Seal, the Chief Whip and 
Sir Robert Armstrong. 

LL (--•,....ke 

e 
	 ) 

6 
LEON BRITTAN 

• 

• 
JF5ATJ 
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FROM: M A HALL 

6 January 1986 

CHANCELLOR cc Economic Secretary 
Sir Peter Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr Board 
Mr H Davies 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : LLOYDS 

By chance, officials in the DTI put up a note to their Ministers 

on precisely the question of how the Financial Services Bill 

might be amended to cover Lloyds)on the same date as my minute 

to Howard Davies of 18 December. 	I attach DTI officials' 

conclusions. 	In brief, amendment of the FS Bill to cover 

investment managers of names' funds would be the least difficult 

of the possibilities, but even this, for a series of technical 

reasons, would be difficult and unsatisfactory. 

pit 
M A HALL 

• 

• 

• 



To: 

PS/Secretary of State 

From: 

P S SALVIDGE 
14 
Room 402 
Sanctuary Buildings 
215 3679 

18 December 1985 

V42, 9J043  Reference 	 

cc PS/Mr Howard 
PS/Mr Butcher 
PS/Lord Lucas 
PS/Sir B Hayes 
PS/Sir J Sterling 
Mr Caines 
Mr Rickford The Solicitor 
Mr Muir 
Mr Hilton 	FS 
Mr Whittingdale 
Miss Bowe 	Inf 
Mr Bovey 	Sol B 
Miss O'Flynn Sol B 
Mr Lane 	Ii 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: LLOYD'S 

At his meeting of 12 December, the Secretary of State asked for 
"a full survey" on bringing Lloyd's into the Financial Services 
Bill. This is attached. 

0.1-t 
2 	Our conclusions gur that:- 

At a technical level of what is legally possible, 
it would be possible to remove the exemption and 
this would have the effect of the Bill seeking 
to protect the interests of names, that is to say 
investors, whilst the Lloyd's Act regulated the 
affairs of the Society, covering names and the 
protection of policyholders. 

Simply removing the exemption would result in 
a situation where as a matter of la W it was extremely 
uncertain whether rules and regulations made under 
the Bill would prevail over rules made under the 
Lloyd's Act or vice versa. 

This uncertainty could be removed in a variety 
of ways and we identify what appears to be the 
most attractive solution Lo resolving such con-
flicts. 

There is no obvious way of achieving this without 
risking having insufficient powers, or seeking 
offensively wide powers or making the Bill hybrid. 

and (v) Most importantly moving from legal questions 
to the value of split system of supervision, the 
division of responsibility and power between the 
Lloyd's Act and the Bill would threaten confusion, 
inefficiency and friction. 

• 

• 

• 
1 
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3 	We therefore strongly recommend against removing the 
exemption. The practical arguments apply most strongly 
to removing the exemption from managing agents and least 
strongly to removing it from the investment management of 
names' funds. However the latter would be a minor gesture 
and not a real threat. The middle course, removing the 
exemption from members agents would pose less severe practical 
problems but would call for the full provision to deal with 
conflicts (see (iv) above) with all the risks identified 
there. 

4 	Ministers will wish to consider this, and we are looking 
at other options to put pressure on Lloyd's. We have not 
delayed this submission while that further work is done. 

hav)
5 	Solicitors have seen and agreed the attachment, but 

t seen this minute. 

) 
P S SA IDGE 

• 
7  1R•77 
	 2 



' 2565/47 	
CONFIDENTIAL 

41111 	 From: D L C PERETZ 
Date: 7 January 1986 • 

CHANCELLOR cc Economic Secretary 
Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Scholar 
Mr Hall 
Mr Board 
Mr H Davies 

LLOYDS AND THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

I attach a largely self-explanatory draft reply to Mr Brittan's 

letter of yesterday. This will need to reach DTI today. • 
2. 	You will by now have seen the attachment to Mr Hall's minute 

to you of 6 January, which summarises the position on bringing 

Lloyds into the Financial Services Bill. As I understand it, 

it is by no means certain that this would make thc Financial 

Services Bill hybrid. That depends in part on how far it is thought 

Sec_  t 

	

	necessary to amend the Financial Services Bill to provide for 

resolution of possible future conflicts between the Lloyds Act 

Lk_ 

	

	
(dealing with protection of policy holders) and the Financial 

Services legislation (which would deal with investor protection 

(0,),, v, aspects of Lloyds). I am not myself yet convinced that this would 

necessarily lead to a hybrid Bill - nor do DTI officials claim 

that it would. They just think there is a fairly high risk that 

it could, if the legislation to provide for resolution of conflicts 

were to be wholly satisfactory. 

3. 	I have also spoken to David Walker at the Bank, who has been 

consulted orally byby John Cains. The 	 oint in the draft 
(L

bne
k  

§tiggeste by him. In qeneral the Bank's main concern seems 

to be with the potential period of uncertainty that an inquiry 

(which could easily drag on well beyond July) would breed. 

-1- • 
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• 	
4. I understand the Prime Minister's initial reaction to the 

proposal is also negative. You may want to discuss it with her, 

briefly, when you see her this afternoon. Once the immediate 

deadline of the Financial Services Bill's second reading is past 

there should be a little time for officials to look more closely 

at the other options: but I think it would be well worth having 

at least a preliminary Ministerial discussion at the Prime 

Minister's meeting on Thursday. 

5. 	I believe the Governor is coming to that meeting. So if 

it is decided to discuss the issue there all the correspondence 

would presumably need to be copied to the Governor. • 
9f. 

D L C PERETZ 

• 

-2- 

• 
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FROM M J NEILSON 
DATE 7 January l98g 

cc Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr D Jones 
Mr H Davies 
Mr Hall 
PS/IR 

• 	LLOYDS AND THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 
The Economic Secretary has seen Mr Brittan's letter of 6 January 

and your minute of 7 January. He wonders whether Mr Brittan's 

approach is not governed by tactics, since including Lloyds in 

the Financial Services Bill now would involve DTI eating their 

words about the unsuitability of the Bill for dealing with Lloyds. 

2. He is not attracted to legislation in 1986/87 for obvious 

political reasons. On suitability of the Financial Services Bill 

as a vehicle the Economic Secretary would go further than the 

Chancellor - not only does he think there is no insuperable 

objection to including Lloyds in the Financial Services Bill, 

it is actually the appropriate vehicle for investor (i.e. member) 

protection. The basis of UK supervision is by tunctiOn not by 

institution, so it is anomalous to exclude the investment angle 

trc" 
of Lloyds, which is not covered by the Lloyds Act. 

M J NEILSON 

• 
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LLOYDS AND THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

You asked 	(Mrs Lomax's minute of 

something we woulcl,\  want to resist very strongly). 

1.4Ln 114)- 
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FROM D L C PERETZ 
DATE 13 January 1986 

cc 	Economic Secretary 
Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Scholar 

2 
i 
	Mr Hall 

Mr Board 
Mr H Davies 

jL 	

(AW"' IN  

6i/sh"-  I 64-tw it-Pt') 
whether he 10 January) 

Prime Minister's proposal that the inquiry into the adequa 	of 

the Lloyd's Act be completed by Whitsun would leave time for an 

amendment to be introduced to the Financial Services Bill, if 

necessary. 
	 // 

2. The answer is no. On the current timetable the Financial 
./ 

Services Bill should ave finished its comrr/a±tee stage by April, 

with Report stage in early May. It would then go to the Lords. 

So the only possibility would be to /introduce an amendment in 

'V the Lords. But I cannot imagine that would be acceptable for 

1(1-1 
 

an amendment as important as this wc61(9 he, 

All in all, it would seem very much better to try to get 

the inquiry completed by Easter, if that were at all possible. 

That would leave time for amendments to be introduced in the Commons 

(probably at Report stage), if necessary. This would be a difficult 

timetable for Sir PatriCk Neill, but not necessarily impossible. 

I have it in /the back of my mind that were legislation to 

be thought necessary, and a recommendation to be made too late 

to incorporate i4 in the Financial Services Bill, then there is 

some risk that 	could come under pressure to add a Lloyd's 

provision to th Banking Bill in the 1986-87 session. 	(Clearly 
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5. 	Would it be worth sending a Private Secretary letter, on 

the lines attached? 

D L C PERETZ 
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I can see the case for an inquiry on the 

FROM: D L C PERETZ 

FROM: 13 JANUARY 1984r 

cc: 	PS/EST 
Sir P Middleton 
Mr Cassell 
Mr 14 

Mr D tut,: e..J 

lines les C 	 by 

Mr Davies. But I do think it bears just considering a little 

how it would fit in with things already going on. Mr Davies 

notes several of these. 

\ 	2 . 	On the prosecution of fraud, Lord Roskill is about to report. 
Rumour has it that his report will include a number of 

recommendations of a kind that would be seen as important steps 

if followed up with action. If so that action in itself would 

be presentationally helpful. 

The main overlap of the terms of reference, as drafted, 

would be with the SIB draft guidance (to SR0s) on "a,lau_cf- cr 
business 
	" . 	As I understand it, the SIB has now more 

or less completed work on this guidance. The intention i Lo 

publish it to be available as soon as the Financial 

Bill goes to Committee in the New Year 
	I suppose 

set up a high powered inquiry to make recommendations 

as it was done pretty quickly - about the SIB's guidance, though 

I think the original idea of publishing thtse in January was 

so that the House had a fair idea of what the rules would be 

while debating the FS Bill. 

 

It would perhaps help in this respect if we could present 

aspect of the terms of reference as going wider than the 

covered by the FS Bill. That would, presumably, bring 

 

this 

area 

 

Services 

we could 

-as long 
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it into Banking White Paper/Building Societies Bill territory. 

5. 	The real problems, it seems to me, are first that it is 

becoming more and more widely accepted thaL we will have to 

move to a SEC - and probably sooner rather than later; and second 

that Sir K Berrill may be the wrong chairman for the SIB. But 

I suppose there is no possibility of early action on either 

of those? 

kGP 
D L C PERETZ 
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LUNCH WITH GOVERNOR : LLOYDS 

You asked for a note on Mr Tim Smith's claim that many of the 

provisions of the Lloyds Act 1982 had yet to come into force. 

The 1982 Act conferred on the Council of Lloyds a wide power 

to make bye-laws for the regulation of the market. The Council 

has been active in making new bye-laws and has developed the practice 

of appointing working parties, issuing consultative documents, issuing 

exposure drafts and finally adopting bye-laws. There are now, amongst 

others, bye-laws concerning investigative and disciplinary procedures, 

syndicate accounting and auditing, disclosure of interests, the 

terms of agreement between a member and the member's agent and between 

a member's agent and a managing agent. 

Two of the most vital bye-laws have either just been issued,  

or are just about to be issued, by the Council. The first, the 

bye-law on "preferred underwriting" or "baby syndicates", was issued 

just before Christmas. Baby syndicates will not be prohibited but 

tight conditions for disclosure will be laid down. The second, 

which is a bye-law to prevent conflicts of interest by preventing 

the placing of business with an insurance company or through a 

non-Lloyds broker either of which is related to the syndicate's 

managing agent ("related party" reinsurance), is expected to be 

issued this month. 

Once these two reforms are in place most of the reforms called  

for by the Fisher working party would appear to be in place.'"Tte 1.61A6f0A 
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(Switchboard) 01-215 7877 JU241 
Secretary of State for Trade and Industry 

23 January 1986 

CONFIDENTIAL 

Mrs Rachel Lomax 
Principal Private Secretary to the 

Chancellor of the Exchequer 
HM Treasury 
Treasury Chambers 
Parliament Street 
London SW1P 3AG 

LL , 

LLOYD'S AND THE FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

Thank you for your letter of 14 January. 

The The inquiry under Sir Patrick Neill's chairmanship ha been asked 
to report by the summer. Easter is out of the quest on if its 
work is to be done well. The subject matter is co lex. In 
addition, the time that Sir Patrick Neill will be/ able to give it 
before the current university term ends is limi d. But we shall 
do what we can to see that the inquiry is carr ed out 
expeditiously. 

In any event, even if primary legislation urns out to be needed, 
the Secretary of State continues to have serious doubts that the 
Financial Services Bil 	 e-the ap 	riate vehicle for it. 
He has heard no fresh argument to convince hnthat would not be 
the case. Moreover, 	understand from No 10 	at the Business 

1 

Managers have expressrè4 TrE=7,7571777iew  th 	loyd's should not 

(\\ be 

 included in the Bill:----___ 	— 

BOARD OF TRADE 
BICENTENARY 

I am copying this to the recipients of your letter. 
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April 1, 1986 

Dear Nigel: 

Srr. e",k0 	vA,Yclie  

THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY 

I am writing to tell you of a serious concern I have abcalt the 
Financial Services Bill which, I understand, is now before 
Parliament. I am referring to Clause 151 of Part IX of the 
which authorizes H. M. Treasury or the Secretary of State of the LA  r  
Department of Trade and Industry to take actions in the event 
either determines that U.K. persons do not enjoy reciprocal 

et2F4trierA treatment abroad in investment, insurance, or banking business. 
Ne- goo", This provision, if enacted, could set an unfortunate precedent 

that could have major, adverse effects on world financial markets 
in general and, potentially, on dealings between participants in 
U.S. and U.K. financial markets. 

The U.S. Government remains deeply committed to the principle of 
national treatment, including the right of establishment. We 
have strongly resisted application of the principle of recipro-
city both in the United States and elsewhere. Our actions are 
based on the belief that reciprocity, strictly applied, can only 
hamper the growth of world financial services upon which our 
economies increasingly depend and would create severe adminis-
trative burdens requiring different sets of rules for banks and 
financial institutions from different countries. 

The OECD Codes of Liberalization also have an important bearing 
on this issue. In the case of the Code of Liberalization of 
Capital Movements, members of the OECD have accepted a general 
obligation to permit inward direct investment, including the 
right of establishments Moreover, reciprocity mpaciirsmg of All 
kinds are inconsistent with the principle of nondiscrimination 
between OECD members as embodied in the Code. Similarly, 
reciprocity is contrary to the spirit of the Code of Liberaliza-
tion of Current Invisible Operations. Work is underway to bring 
a broad range of financial services within the discipline of the 
Codes for the first time. The OECD's National Treatment Instru-
ment clearly establishes national treatment as a principle to be 
followed by all OECD countries to the maximum extent possible. 
Obviously, it would be damaging to the goal of improving the 
international regime for financial services if a major OECD 
member sought to introduce exceptions and widen the scope of 
potential future restrictions on the grounds of reciprocity. 

A particularly disturbing feature of the reciprocity clause 
in the Financial Services Bill is its retroactive nature. It has 
been customary that when changes in laws governing financial 
institutions are made, some form of "grandfather" provision is 
also introduced. Certainly, this has been the case in the United 
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States. As a result, a number of foreign, including British, 
banks and financial institutions enjoy greater freedom than U.S. 
domestic institutions in key areas. 	We felt this was worth 
doing, rather than disadvantage firms which had previously 
established themselves in good faith. 

In my view, the retroactive nature of the reciprocity clause 
unfairly changes the rules of the game very late in the day. 
It reminds me of the retaliatory legislation on unitary 
taxation, on which my views are well known. 

If experience is any guide, changes in laws which carry retro-
active provisions have often been as damaging to the host 
government as they are to those governments against which the 
legislation is aimed. In this Bill's case, such provisions could 
inhibit foreign firms from investing in the U.K. and potentially 
drive established foreign financial firms from London altogether. 
Since a number of foreign financial firms are already nervous 
about other provisions in the Bill and most of their business in 
London is non-sterling-denominated and with non-residents, I 
believe such a possibility is not totally hypothetical. 

At the same time, application of reciprocity by the U.K. would 
add to the continuing concerns of many observers here over the 
growing force of foreign firms in U.S. financial markets, much of 
which represents dollar-denominated business with residents. 

I very much hope that the final version of the Financial Services 
Bill does not embody the concept of reciprocity or that, at a 
bare minimum, it provides specific grandfathering provisions 
exempting existing firms and their operations in the U.K. from 
Clause 151. 

I look forward to hearing from you on this very important 
matter. 

Sincere , 

ames A. Baker, III 

The Right Honorable Nigel Lawson 
Chancellor of the Exchequer 
of the United Kingdom 

London 



Rt Hon Nigel Lawson, MP 

Chancellor of the Exchequer 
H M Treasury 
Parliament Street 
London SW1P 3AG 
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ear Chancellor: 

24 Grosvenor Square 
London W1A 1AE 
April 2, 1986 

Secretary Baker has asked me to deliver to you the 
enclosed letter concerning those sections of the Financial 
Services Bill which pertain to reciprocity. I would be 
happy to forward your response to him. 

Sincerely, 

Jerry M. Newman 
U.S. Trcasury Representative 
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THE SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY 

WASHINGTON 

April 1, 1986 

Dear Nigel: 

I am writing to tell you of a serious concern I have about the 
Financial Services Bill which, I understand, is now before 
Parliament. I am referring to Clause 151 of Part IX of the Bill, 
which authorizes H. M. Treasury or the Secretary of State of the 
Department of Trade and Industry to take actions in the event 
either determines that U.K. persons do not enjoy reciprocal 
treatment abroad in investment, insurance, or banking business. 
This provision, if enacted, could set an unfortunate precedent 
that could have major, adverse effects on world financial markets 
in general and, potentially, un dealin9s between participants in 
U.S. and U.K. financial markets. 

The U.S. Government remains deeply committed to the principle of 
national treatment, including the right of establishment. We 
have strongly resisted application of the principle of recipro-
city both in the United States and elsewhere. Our actions are 
based on the belief that reciprocity, strictly applied, can only 
hamper the growth of world financial services upon which our 
economies increasingly depend and would create severe adminis-
trative burdens requiring different sets of rules for banks and 
financial institutions from different countries. 

The OECD Codes of Liberalization also have an important bearing 
on this issue. In the case of the Code of Liberalization of 
Capital Movement*, members of the OECD have accepted a general 
obligation to permit inward direct investment, including the 
right of establishment. Moreover, reciprocity measures of all 
kinds are inconsistent with the principle ot nonciecrimination 
between OECD members as embodied in the Code. ,Similarly, 
reciprocity is contrary to the spirit of the Code of Liberaliza-
tion of Current Invisible Operations. Work is underway to bring 
a broad range of financial services within the discipline of the 
Codes for the first time. The OECD's National Treatment Instru-
ment clearly establishes national treatment as a principle to be 
followed by all OECD countries to the maximum extent possible. 
Obviously, it would be damaging to the goal of improving the 
international regime for financial services if a major OECD 
member sought to introduce exceptions and widen the scope of 
potential future restrictions on the grounds of reciprocity. 

A particularly disturbing feature of the reciprocity clause 
in the Financial Services Bill is its retroactive nature. It has 
been euutomary that when changes in laws governing financial 
institutions are made, some form of "grandfather" provision is 
also introduced. Certainly, this has been the case in the United 
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States. As a result, a number of foreign, including British, 
banks and financial institutions enjoy greater freedom than U.S. 
domestic institutions in key areas. 	We felt this was worth 
doing, rather than disadvantage firms which had previously 
established themselves in good faith. 

In my view, the retroactive nature of the reciprocity clause 
unfairly changes the rules of the game very late in the day. 
It reminds me of the retaliatory legislation on unitary 
taxation, on wnicrl my views are well known. 

If experience is any guide, changes in laws which carry retro-
active provisions have often been as damaging to the host 
government as they are to those governments against which the 
legislation is aimed. In this Bill's case, such provisions could 
inhibit foreign firms from investing in the U.K. and potentially 
drive established foreign financial firms from London altogether. 
Since a number of foreign financial firma are already nervous 
about other provisions in the Bill and most of their business in 
London is non-sterling-denominated and with non-residents, I 
balicve rsuoti a popalbility ia not totally hypothotioal. 

At the same time, application of reciprocity by the U.K. would 
add to the continuing concerns of many observers here over the 
growing force of foreign firms in U.S. financial markets, much of 
which represents dollar-denominated business with residents. 

I very much hope that the final version of the Financial Services 
Bill does not embody the concept of reciprocity or that?  at a 
bare minimum, it provides specific grandfathering provisions 
exempting existing firms and their operations in the U.K. from 
Clause 151. 

I look forward to hearing from you on this very important 
matter. 

Sincere , 

ki".• 

mes A. Baker, III 

The vight Honorable Nigel Lawson 
Chancellor of the Exchequer 
of the United Kingdom 

London 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : SECRETARY BAKER'S LETTER 

Please refer to Tony Kuczys' minute of 4 April. 	I promised a 

note on this before the week-end. 

2. I understand that you and Sir Geoffrey Littler will be having 

a discreet meeting with Secretary Baker on Tuesday. 	HF's and 

OF's combined advice is that you take the following line:- 

That this is not legislation for which 

you are primarily responsiblc, though you 

are of course fully aware of what is 

proposed; after consulting colleagues, 

you will let Secretary Baker have a full 

reply shortly, but 

He should not be too concerned about these 

proposals. 	They are primarily aimed at 

the Japanese. Like the Americans, we 

have found that a tough approach is the 

 

best means of making progress in gaining 

access for our institutions to Japanese 

markets. We have found this proposed 

legislation a useful weapon in our 

negotiations. 

SECRET 
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We see no advantage in giving Secretary Baker a substantive 

reply before you see him. 	You are not in a position - nor would 

you want - to offer substantive concessions, and this is a subject 

which could consume both time and energy better spent on subjects 

of more direct concern to you. 	We would like to clear the draft 

reply with the DTI, Bank of England and FCC. 	All this can of 

course be done in time to reply on Monday night, hut a later, more 

carefully argued response might better serve your purpose. 

Mr Baker's point on retroaction is that the new powers enable 

authorisation to be taken away from already authorised institutions, 

both in the financial services and banking areas. 	The powers 

are not strictly retrospective, in the sense that they do not apply 

a new regime to actions which have already taken place. 	But they 

do enable the authorities to deprive an institution of an 

authorisation already granted. 

If you cannot avoid pressure on this from Secretary Baker, 

you could point out to him that it is usual for the authorities 

to be in a position to revoke authorisations on prudential grounds. 

These are reserve powers, which we do not envisage having to use. 

They are intended as a deterrent. 	But in extreme circumstances 

- e.g. if a foreign government (e.g. Japan) were to start revoking 

licences already granted, we should want to be in a position to 

do the same. 

If, notwithstanding this advice, you do want to send an early 

reply, it would be helpful if your office could let us know as 

early as possible on Monday. 	Likewise, if you require bricfing 

beyond what is in this note. 

rgo- 

M A HALL 

2 
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CONFIDENTIAL • 
FROM: M A HALL 

7 April 1986 

CHANCELLOR C C Economic Secretary 
Sir Peter Middleton 
Sir Geoffrey Littler 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr D Jones 
Mr P Hall 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : SECRETARY BAKER'S LETTER - RECIPROCITY 

Philip Wynn Owen asked for a note on the power to revoke on non-

prudential grounds. 

The power to revoke, as well as the power to refuse an 

application for authorisation, has always been part of the 

reciprocity package, to be included in the Financia= Services Bill. 

See, for instance, paragraph 3 of David Peretzl  minute of 31 October 

1985 (attached). 

Two factors make this power an important part of the overall 

reciprocity pro'oosals:- 

(a) There is currently a large imbalance of market 

penetration as between London and Tokyo. 	Many 

Japanese institutions are already here, as 

a result of our traditional open policy. 	UK 

firms are still struggling to get a foothold. 

So there is always a possibility that a stage 

might be reached in the negotiations where 

the Japanese would be content to rest with 

the status quo, rather than allow further UK 

penetration of their market. 	It adds greatly 

to the credibility of our reciprocity powers, 

if they include a power to revoke existing 

authorisations. 



CONFIDENTIAL 

(b) There is a need torkvent forestalling. 	We 

do not know when the relevant parts of the 

FS Bill will come into force. 	If the Bill 

as originally published last year had made 

it clear that any foreign institutions which 

could obtain authorisation in time would be 

safely "grandfathered", we could have expected 

a wave of applications. 	There will be no 

legal means of rejecting them, beyond a decent 

period of delay. 

It is also worth bearing in mind - though not in the context 

of the FS Bill - that we shall be relying on a prudential power 

to reject - in the last resort - unwelcome takeover bids. 	This 

is likely to rest on the somewhat tendentious argument that it 

would be imprudent to grant authorisation on the grounds that the 

Treasury was minded to revoke the authorisation - on reciprocity 

grounds - of the UK institution when it came under the control 

of a foreign predator. 

We cannot say categorically that the power to revoke will never 

be used. 	We hope not. 	But like the reciprocity provisions 

generally, it is there to deter, and to give bite to negotiations 

aimed at opriirig up others'  markets to Iree access. 

Nor can Secretary Baker be given any undertaking about US firms. 

He can, however, be reassured that we are only talking about serious  

discrimination. 	The powers also require that the Chancellor (or 

Secretary of State) must consider that it would be in the national 

interest to use the powers - which allows a wide view to be taken. 

The Act will also require prior consultation with bodies representing 

the interests of the institutions affected. 

We have also drawn to Ministers attentions a particular problem 

arising from revocation - or the threat of revocation - of the 

authorisation of existing deposit-taking institutions. 	The banks 

collectively could be expected to complain at being asked to 

• 
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compensate depositors - through the Deposit Protection Fund - of 

a foreign bank which had suffered a run as a result of fears of 

government action in an escalating argument about reciprocity. 

The Economic Secretary took the view, however, that if the banks 

wanted reciprocity powers - as they appear to - they must also 

accept the implications, including Deposit Protection Fund cover. 

• 

M A HALL 

3 
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DEPARTMENT OF TRADE AND INDUSTRY 
1-19 VICTORIA STREET 

LONDON SW1H OET 
Telephone (Direct dialling) 01-215) 5422 

GIN 215) 

(Switchboard) 01-215 7877 
Secretary of State for Trade and Industry 

The Rt Hon Nigel Lawson MP 
Chancellor of the Exchequer 
HM Treasury 
Parliament Street 
LONDON 
SW1P 3AG 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: STATUS AND POWERS OF THE DESIGNATED 
AGENCY 

We need to decide before Report Stage in the Commons how to deal 
with various backbench amendments which were carried against the 
Government during Committee Stage. These amendments were tabled by 
Anthony Nelson and Tim Smith. On the basis of conversations which 
Michael Howard has held with them, it appears that their support 
for the main provisions in the Bill would be secured if the 
Government bring forward amendments on the lines described below. 

My first proposal concerns amendments passed to clause 96, which 
were intended to be the first steps towards tinning the private 
scctor designated Agency into a statutory commission set up under 
the Bill. We were able to defeat other steps designated to this 
end and it would be a key element in our understanding with Messrs 
Nelson and Smith that they would support the Government in 
resisting any attempt to reopen those issues or to create a 
statutory commission. 

The modest concession I propose on Clause 96 would be to name the 
Securities and Investments Board in the Bill. If it appeared to 
meet the existing criteria in the Bill, it would be the only body 
to which the Secretary of State would be able to transfer his 
powers when the first delegation order is made. The Secretary of 
State would still have discretion as to the extent of the transfer. 
The Secretary of State would, moreover, be free to transfer powers 
to any body in any subsequent delegation order (which he would not 
be free to do under the Nelson/Smith amendments). Thus any power 

DW4AXQ 
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not included in the first order could be given to another body, as 
could any power which were resumed from SIB. (The Secretary of 
State would also have the hypothetical option of giving powers to 
another body in the first delegation order, if at that time the SIB 
did not appear to meet the criteria.) 

• • 

	 A copy of the draft amendment prepared by Counsel is attached. 

This approach would confer statutory recognition on the SIB, but it 
would remain a private sector body and would not be a body created 
by the statute. This corresponds to the reality of the current 
situation since there is in practice little real prospect for an 
alternative body being in a position to seek powers in the first 
instance. The Secretary of State would also retain the option of 
keeping some or all of the powers. The provision would restore the 
option of giving some or all of the powers to a fresh body if SIB 
fails to continue to comply with the criteria set out in the Bill. 
That would reinforce the accountability of SIB and would also 
enable powers to be split between bodies if we were to decide that 
further developments in the marketplace or other reasons made this 
necessary. It was the elimination of this flexibility which led to 
the greatest concern at the implication of the amendment to 
Clause 96 which was carried in Standing Committee. 

The other two amendments concern the extent to which the Secretary 
of State's powers may be transferred to a designated Agency. The 
first would enable the Securities and Investments Board to 
prosecute for offences under the Bill and the other would give the 
Board powers to investigate persons who are not authorised to carry 
on investment business. 

The Bill as introduced reserved prosecutions (with one exception) 
to the Secretary of State, the DPP or the DPP for Northern Ireland. 
I now propose that the Secretary of State should be able to 
transfer his prosecution power to a designated Agency. This 
approach echoes the provisions for transferring the majority of his 
other powers in the Bill to an Agency. He should be able to 
transfer the prosecution power in whole or in part, and to make the 
transfer subject to whatever conditions or restrictions he may 
impose from time to time. Any powers transferred would be 
exercisable concurrently by the Secretary of State. 

DW4AXQ 
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Provided that the Agency is in due course able to satisfy us that 
it is capable of undertaking prosecutions, giving it this power 
would have considerable practical advantage. In many cases the 
Agency will be the first to detect that an offence has been 
committed and will also be able to decide whether to prosecute 
and/or take any regulatory action which may be needed to protect 
investors. 

We envisage that the Agency would prosecute the more 
straightforward cases, particularly those relating to maintaining 
the integrity of the regulatory system. More complex or serious 
cases would be handled elsewhere, and there would have to be 
suitable arrangements for bringing in at an early stage the DTI or 
DPP (or the new Unified Fraud Organisation if we set that up). 

I do not believe that the prosecution role is inconsistent with the 
private sector status of the agency: many offences can be 
prosecuted by private bodies. It is clear that there is a 
substantial body of opinion in favour of widening the agency's 
powers in this way. 

I hope that the Attorney General in particular will agree that my 
proposals in this area are justified on their own merits. They are 
also part of the package designed to secure the support of Messrs 
Nelson and Smith. 

The proposal would not of course apply to prosecutions in Scotland, 
which fall to the procurator fiscal. 

The principal investigation powers in the Bill appear in Clause 92 
and enable the Secretary of State to investigate the affairs of 
anyone (with minor exceptions) who is carrying on investment 
business. At present Clause 96(5) limits the extent to which these 
powers may be transferred to a designated Agency. Broadly speaking 
the Agency would only be able to investigate an authorised 
investment business and when doing so would not be able to obtain 
information from a third party unless he was also an authorised 
business or connected to such a business. I propose to remove 
these limitations so that it would be possible for the Secretary of 
State's power to be transferred in full to the Agency. This would 
make the powers easier to use in practice, avoiding duplication of 
effort between the Secretary of State and the Agency and making it 
possible to provide the Agency with investigation powers to back up 
the prosecution role I envisage for it. 
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These proposals on prosecution and investigation powers do not 
extend the scope of the powers available under the Bill in any way: 
they are purely concerned with the distribution of those powers 
between the Secretary of State and the designated Agency. The 
proposals would make it possible for the powers to be fully 
transferred to the Agency, but the Secretary of State would retain 
discretion as to how far the powers should be transferred, and that 
transfer would require approval by both Houses of Parliament. In 
practice it may be sensible to transfer the powers in stages as the 
Agency builds up its expertise. 

There is a risk that extending the list of powers which are capable 
of transfer to the Agency will strengthen the hand of the 
Opposition, who are arguing in favour of a public sector statutory 
commission. I believe we can meet that by pointing out that it is 
not uncommon for private bodies to be able to prosecute. My 
proposals would increase the effectiveness of the new regime under 
the Bill and should therefore help to secure support for it. Tony 
Nelson and Tim Smith have been canvassing support for their 
original approach, and I am convinced that if we can bring forward 
amendments which satisfy them we can expect a greater degree of 
support from the Conservative backbenchers on Report, which may in 
turn help us in the Lords. 

I would like to be able to table the necessary amendments for 
Report Stage and I fear I must therefore ask for comments by 
lunchtime on Monday 21 April. 

I am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, the Lord 
President, the Lord Chancellor, the Home Secretary, the 
Attorney-General, the Lord Privy Seal, the Chancellor of the 
Duchy of Lancaster, the Lord Advocate, the Chief Whip, Lord Denham, 
the Minister of State (Privy Council Office), the Governor of the 
Bank of England and Sir Robert Armstrong. 

DW4AXQ 

PAUL CHANNON 

3Y-A-E-t- 
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DRAFT AMENDMENT TO CLAUSE 96  

After subsection (1) (as in the introduction, not the 
amendedl print), insert: 

"(1)(A) The body to which functions are transferred by 

the first order made under subsection (1) above shall 

be the body known as The Securities and Investments 

Board Limited if it appears to the Secretary of State 

that it is able and willing to discharge them, that the 

requirements mentioned in paragraph (b) of that 

subsection are satisfied in the case of that body and 

that he is not precluded from making the order by the 

provisions of this section or Chapter XII of this part 

of this Act." 

Ll8AAJ 
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PS/Economic Secretary 
PS/Sir P Middleton 
Sir G Littler 	

1\)" Mr Cassell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr P Hall r 

(mitt-  wit ott.t  

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: RECIPROCITY — SECRETARY BAKER'S LETTER 

A draft reply to Secretary Baker's letter is attached. It defends 

the FS Bill provisions as they stand but says what we can to be 

reassuring about the use of the provisions without giving any 

hostages to fortune. 

The letter does not offer any substantial concession on the 

'retroactive' aspect of the provisions that Secretary Baker is 

worried about. We have looked at this again, and discussed it 

with DTI. 

What Secretary Baker wants is a 'grandfathering' provision, 

which would exempt from the provisions all existing authorised 

institutions. He does not go into detail and there are several 

ways of interpreting this. One option would be to remove from 

the Bill the power to revoke authorisation on reciprocity grounds. 

This would leave a power to refuse new applications or to restrict 

authorisation; but an authorisation once obtained could not be 

removed. A further variant would be to retain a power to refuse, 

but have neither the power to revoke, nor to restrict, nor take 

any other action against an existing authorisation. 

)4. Alternatively, it would be possible to retain the full range 

of powers, including revocation, but to have them applicable only 
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to institutions authorised after the provisions come into force 

(This seems to be more what Secretary Baker has in mind). In 

this case, it would not be possible at any time in the future 

to restrict or to revoke the 'authorisation' of any foreign 

institution which is currently operating here. 

Although 'authorisation' would have a clear meaning in thc 

context of banking and insurance business, it is not clear that 

this last provision could be readily implemented for investment 

business, where there is currently no comprehensive system of 

statutory authorisation. But we consider that there are in any 

event overriding objections to any of these alternatives. 

The main problem is that as a result of the imbalance of market 

opportunities Japanese institutions are already well-established 

in London, while UK firms have yet to establish anything like 

a comparable presence in Tokyo. 	(This imbalance is not only 

with Japan.) 	In banking, for example, figures recently prepared 

by the Bank show that 341 of the 596 UK authorised banks are foreign 

institutions. Of these, the 27 Japanese banks have 25 per cent 

of total deposits; 23 per cent of total assets; and 31 per cent 

of total market loans. (These figures are for the end of 1985: 

equivalent figures for the end of 1980 were 14 per cent; 13 per 

cent and 19 per cent.) 	Comparable figures for UK banks in Tokyo 

are not available 	However, as an iudication oi relative scale, 

the six UK banks there probably have less than one per cent of 

the total business. 

The presence of foreign banks in London does of course raise 

the total volume of business done here above what it might otherwise 

be, and the two markets are different in kind: the figures do 

not therefore represent a share of something that one could simply 

call "UK Business" and strict comparisons are difficult. 	But 

we nevertheless consider that the imbalance is large enough to 

put us at a serious disadvantage in negotiations about future 

authorisation. The Japanese start better off; have less to gain, 

but conversely more to lose. The provisions need to be a credible 

threat and an effective weapon to use. They would be weakened 

by the absence of a power to remove existing authorisation. 

• 
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There is also a need to prevent forestalling. If the Bill 

as originally published last year had made it clear that any foreign 

institutions which could obtain authorisation in time would be 

grandfathered, then we could have expected a wave of applications 

with no legal means of rejecting them, beyond a decent period 

of delay. Even in the present circumstances it is not easy to 

keep Japanese applicants at bay and a measure of bluff is involved. 

There is a further factor relevant to banking. Our ability 

to block unwelcome bank take-overs by foreign institutions will 

be based on a combination of the prudential blocking power to 

be incorporated in the Banking Bill and the FS Bill's reciprocity 

provisions. The Bank's grounds for exercise of this blocking 

power will be prudential rather than reciprocity based. And there 

is no blocking power in the FS Bill on reciprocity grounds. Rather 

than create another power, it has therefore been decided that 

it will be sufficient for practical purposes if disruptive take-

overs can be blocked by the Bank on the grounds that it would 

be imprudent to approve the take-over if the Treasury was minded 

to use its reciprocity power to revoke the institution's 

authorisation after the takeover took place. This arrangement 

would of course collapse if the power to revoke were removed from 

the FS Bill. 

Finally, there is one point of detail in the drafting of 

the Bill which gives scope for a minor 'concession', although 

it hardly goes any way towards meeting Secretary Baker's point. 

As the provisions are presently constructed, authorisation would 

be removed by the issue of a 'disqualification notice' which would 

cancel any existing authorisation. This provision adds 

retrospectivhfy to retroaction. 	It was noted in Committee that, 

unless qualified, this would have the effect of making all further 

business illegal - including the performance of contracts entered 

into before the notice was issued. This would cause problems 

for customers and is not the inLended effect, except with regard 

to long term contracts, such as investment management, which should 

be discontinued. New provisions will therefore be prepared to 

allow explicitly for the windingup of existing contracts where 

• 
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an institution's authorisation is removed. This does no more 

than soften the blow of de-authorisation but you could nevertheless 

mention it, and an appropriate reference is included in square 

brackets in the draft. 

11. This advice and the draft letter have been cleared with DTI, 

the Bank and the Foreign Office. 	(DTI also report that they 

have received no representations from US financial institutions 

on this issue, attributing Secretary Baker's oppostion more to 

the traditional US opposition to the principle of reciprocity, 

and their preference for non-discrimination and 'national treatment' 

as the appropriate principles for international financial business.) 

DEREK JONES 
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cc Sir Peter Middleton 
Mr Casssell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr Turnbull 
Mr Burgner 
Mr P Hall 
Mr Boss-Goobey 
Mr Brummell T-Sol 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: STATUS AND POWERS OF THE DESIGNATED AGENCY 

The Secretary of State for Trade and Industry has written to 

the Chancellor seeking his urgent agreement to a deal he has 

struck with Conservative backbenchers on the status of the SIB. 

Our strong advice is to accept these amendments, and in view 

of the shortage of time, I hope that the Economic Secretary's 

office can telephone Mr Channon's office by lunchtime conveying 

Treasury Ministers' agreement. 

The effect of the proposed Government amendments would be as 

follows:- 

The SIB will be named in the Bill. Provided it meets 

the existing criteria set out in the Bill, it will 

be the only body to which the Secretary of Statc would 

be able to transfer his powers in the first delegation 

order. SIB will remain a private sector body, and 

not a body created by the statute. The Secretary of 

State will have discretion over how far he delegates 

powers to the SIB, and will also be able to designate 

other bodies in subsequent designation orders, if this 

proves necessary. 

The SIB would be given the powers of a prosecuting 

agency. There is an oddity about a private sector 

body being given such powers, but this is a point for 

the Law Officers' and the Lord Chancellor, rather than 

us. From our point of view, this will help to secure 

effective enforcement of the new supervisory legislation 

(you will recall that the Bank of England is a 

prosecuting 
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agency under the Banking Act 1979). 

(c) The SIB is to be given the power to investigate 

unauthorised as well as authorised businesses. This 

again is sensible, and we are introducing a parallel 

extension of the Bank of England's powers in the new 

Banking Bill. 

A draft letter for the record is attached for the Chancellor's 

signature. 

M A HALL 
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DRAPT LETTER FROM THE CHANCELLOR TO: 

THE SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRADE AND INDUSTRY 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: STATUS AND POWERS OF THE 

DESIGNATED AGENCY 

Thank you for your letter of 17 April. As you will 

already have heard, I am content with the amendments 

you propose, and am glad you have been able to strike 

a bargain with our backbenchers which leaves the 

fundamental policy intact. 

I am copying this letter to the recipients of yours. 

NIGEL LAWSON 
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CH/EXCHEQUER 

Dear Nigel: 

Thank you for your letter of April 21 replying to my concerns 
about Clause 151 of the Financial Services Bill. The careful 
thought you have given to my views is much appreciated. Having 
studied your reply, I am reassured, but not completely. 

Our countries do share a long and honorable tradition of having 
financial markets open to those who meet the criteria for doing 
business in them; I thus am reassured from your comments that the 
reciprocity provisions of Clause 151 are not aimed at U.S. finan-
cial institutions. I also am pleased that you recognize the 
dangers of a policy based on strict reciprocity. 

I continue to be concerned, however, that reciprocity require-
ments often lead to retaliation, which can result in counter-
retaliation and potentially do considerable damage to the 
interests of all those involved. As I indicated to you previ-
ously, I believe that a policy based on national treatment is 
preferable. Indeed, it would be a shame if retaliatory practices 
spilled into the financial markets which are so important to both 
our countries. 

Let me close on a positive note. Both our governments have urged 
the OECD and its members to improve and strengthen the OECD Codes 
of Liberalization. In the months to come, U.S. Treasury 
officials will be working to achieve this objective. Based on 
your comments, I trust they will have the strong support of U.K. 
delegates in the appropriate OECD Committees. 

I am pleased to have had this exchange of views, which clarifies 
our differences, but which I also hope will strengthen the 
cooperation between our Treasuries in seeking to achieve less 
restrictive and more efficient international capital markets. 

The Right Honorable Nigel Lawson 
Chancellor of the Exchequer 

of the United Kingdom 
London 
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Public Securities Association 
4qapad Street 
Nfflfrork, NY 10004-2373 
(212) 809-7000 

PER 
The Rt. Hon. Nigel Lawson, M.P. 
HM Treasury 
Parliament Street 
London, SW1 

Dear Mr. Lawson: 
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Enclosed for your information is a copy of the Public 
Securities Association London Primary Dealers Committee's 
submission to the Department of Trade and Industry on the 
Financial Services Bill. 

The PSA is a U.S. organization of banks, dealers and brokers 
that underwrite, trade and distribute U.S. government and federal 
agency securities, mortgage-backed securities, state and local 
government securities and money market instruments. All 36 
primary dealers in U.S. government securities as recognized by the 
Federal Reserve Bank of New York are members of PSA. 

Although PSA has a rather broad constituency, our comments on 
the Bill focus more narrowly on its likely impact on the U.S. 
government and federal agency securities market. 

We wish to note, that PSA shares the interest of the 
Chancellor of the Exchequer that the new regulatory framework not 
impede the potential for future growth and development of London 
as one of the world's major financial centers. 

We hope that our comments, despite being submitted quite late 
in the legislative process, will be seriously considered by the 
Chancellor of the Exchequer in formulating its views on the bill. 

We would be pleased to meet with you at your convenience to 
further discuss our comments. 

CH/EXCHEQUER Sincerely, 
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DATE: 16 July 1986 

cc Mr Pratt - CU 
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C- 
1985-86 LEGISLATIVE PROGRAMME : BILLS WITH A HIGH TREASURY 
PRIORITY 

You may like to have a state of play report on those Bills 

in the current programme to which the Treasury attached a 

high priority. This is appended below. In brief, all are 

expected to receive Royal Assent on Friday 25 July (except, 

of course, for the Airports Bill which had Royal Assent on 

8 July). 

Bill: 	 Stage 	 Royal Assent expected 

Finance Bill 	 All Stages in Lords 	 25 July 
25 July 

Building Societies 	rConsideration of 	 25 July 
Bill* 	 Lords Amendments 

by Commons on 
24 July) 

Gas Bill 	 3rd Reading Lords 	 25 July 
17 July 

[Considcration of 
Lords Amendments by 
Commons on 22 July] 

Wages Bill 	 3rd Reading Lords 
22 July 

[Consideration of 
Lords Amendments by 
Commons on 23 July, and 
back to Lords on 24 July] 

Airports Bill 	 Received Royal Assent 
on 8 July 

Social Security 	3rd Reading Lords 
Bill 	 21 July 

[Consideration of Lords 
Amendments by Commons k 
on 23 July] tbAtk 	Zit->bv4k.). 

Note 
[ 	] = Current timetable 

(747 3'e 	 gito, Arpk, 0., 2S ..•.14,\ 
Li 

25 July 

25 July 

B 0 DYER 
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CHANCELLOR 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL 

You asked for the current state of play on the Financial 

Services Bill. 

2. 	I am afraid this Bill has no prospect of reaching the 

Statute Book before the House rises for the Summer RecesE 

It received its Second Reading in the Lords on Friday 11 July 

and is scheduled to go into Committee on Monday 21 July for 

four days, with completion of Committee stage on Tuesday 29 

July. Report stage is provisionally scheduled for the week 

beginning 6 October, with Commons consideration of Lords 

Amnrimg.n-rg in 1-11p,  rump of this Session. 

B 0 DYER 
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FROM: M A HALL 

21 July 1986 

cc Economic Secretary 
Sir Peter Middletcn 
Mr G Littler 
Mr Cassell 
Mr Peretz 
Mr Kelly 
Mr P Walker 
Mr D Jones 
Mr P Hall 

CORRESPONDENCE ABOUT RECIPROCITY WITH SECRETARY BAKER 

Secretary Baker wrote to you on 28 May (copy attached). 	No reply 

was required. 

You will however note that in paragraph 4 Secretary Baker asks 

you to support US efforts to improve and strengthen the OECD codes 

of liberalisation. 	The UK delegation to the OECD have suggested 

that it would be helpful in raising the profile of these codes 

if you were to take up Secretary Baker's point. 	Both we and the 

DTI think this is a good idea. 

There are two OECD codes, one on Capital Movements and the 

other on Invisibles. 	They are intended as a gentlemanly means 

of keeping up international pressure for liberalisation. 	They 

are policed by OECD committees, and derogations have to be sought 

and justified by a country which wants to introduce new restrictions. 

The codes are presently being reviewed in an ad hoc OECD group, 

intended to lead to more demanding codes. 	Other ways are also 

being considered of giving the codes more teeth. 	We, like other 

countries in the same position, are entering a specific reservation 

in respect of the reciprocity provisions of the Financial Services 

Bill. 	We have very similar positions to the Americans on the 

merits of the codes generally, and it would do no harm at all to 

assure Secretary Baker of our support. 

It would probably overdo the point to write specially; but 



it is a point worth making to Secretary Baker when you see him, 

and publicly when a suitable occasion arises. 
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FROM: P S HALL 

DATE: 22 July 1986 

re-t, 
1. 	MR P RETZ 	 CC: Financial Secretary 

Economic Secretary 
Sir Peter Middleton 
Sir Geoffrey Littler 
Mr Cassell 	(1/1rScUtLf 
Mr M A Hall 
Mr Board 
Mr D Jones (or) 
Mr Pratt 
Mr Saunders 
Mr Dyer 

2. 	CHANCELLOR 
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You asked when the FS Bill will take effect. 

Regulation of Investment Business  

2/7  

acktiotitn19 fLtr  acm 	dt- onficit's 
Ljt 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: TIMETABLE 	L4)  0,c- Cp—r,-:4-). rte.'s 	 ( 	 Afsr. 	 (1,2 

2. 	The core of the Bill - the regulation of investment 

business - is in Part I. 	I attach some DTI papers explaining 

when these provisions are likely to take effect (a timetable, 

an explanatory note and some Q and A briefing). The key points 

are: 

the public timetable envisages that criminal sanctions 

for caLLying on unauthorised investment business will 

apply from the summer of 1987; 

the confidential (and pragmatic) internal timetable 

envisages thaL the system will not be ready for this 

until the end of 1987. 

I understand that outside Government only SIB knows of the 

realistic timetable. DTI are worried that SROs may not even meet 

the "pragmatic" timetable if they know they have moLe time. 

Other FS Bill Provisions 

The timetable for other Parts of the Bill is still uncertain. 

However, the following gives an indication of current thinking: 

CONFIDENTIAL 



Part III, 	Friendly Societies: 

Part IV, 

Part V, 

Part VI, 

Part VII, 

Official Listing of 
Securities: 

Offers of Unlisted 
Securities: 

Take Over Offers: 

Insider Dealing: 

CONFIDENTIAL 

mainly as for Part I, but a few 
aspects early 1987; 

likely to be as for Part I; 

early 1987 (when Stock Exchange 
rule book changed); 

Spring 1987 

in period from Assent to early 
1987 

in period from Assent to early 
1987 

at stages in period from Assent 
to end 1987; and 

Late 1987 (although banking and 
insurance provisions could be 
brought into force separately 
in early 1987). 

411 - Part II, 	Insurance Companies: 

Part VIII, 	Restrictions on 
Disclosure of 
Information: 

Part IX, 	Reciprocity: 

P 46 

P S HALL 
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FS BILL: TIMETABLE FOLLOWING ROYAL ASSENT 

If Royal Assent is in October 1986   

P 
Public Confidential Undesirable 

Royal Assent 	 end Oct. 86 	end Oct. 86 	end Oct. 86 

Lay delegation order 	 end Jar!. 87 	end Feb. 87 	end April 87 

Complete recognition of SROs 	end Apr. 87 	end June 87 	Oct. 87 

Closing date for applications end June 87 	end Aug. 87 	Dec. 87 

Appointed day 	 2nd half 87 	end Dec. 87 	June 88 

Assumptions: 2-Preparation for delegation assumed to take 3-6 months 
from Royal Assent. 

3-Assumed to take 3-6 months after transfer of functions. 

4-Allows 2 months for submission of applications following 
completion of recognition of SROs. 

5-Assumed to take at least 2 months. 

17 
19 
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FS BILL: TIMETABLE FOLLOWING ROYAL ASSENT 

The attached Tangesof forecasts have been made on the basis 
that the stages following Royal Assent willbe as described 
below. The assumptions about the time taken for each stage 
are set out beneath the forecasts. The target dates are for 
completion of each stage. 

2 	Following Royal Assent (Step 1 on the forecast), SIB 
will have to finalise its rules in consultation with DGFT 
and.others and submit a formal application. The rules will 
then have to be formally vetted by DGFT and any points 
raised on competition grounds considered by the Secretary of 
State. All the forecasts assume that there will have been 
advance contact with the DGFT and that no serious problems 
will arise at this stage. If they do, the whole timetable 
will be significantly set back. Assuming the application is 
accepted, a  delegation order will then need to be drafted 
and this could be a lengtny process if the functions to be 
delegated require significant supplementary provisions to be 
included in the order. The order will then be laid (Step 2 
on the forecast) and will come into force when approved by 
both Houses, probably about a month later. 

3 	The next stage is recognition of SROs. Again all the 
forecasts assume that a great deal of preparatory work has 
been done but no application can be formally submitted to 
SIB until SIB itself has received delegated powers and, more 
seriously, equivalence cannot be judged until SIB's rules 
have actually been made. It may well be that these rules 
differ marginally from previous drafts as a result of 
changes made during the final pre-delegation discussions. 
The final versions of the rules submitted by applicant SROs 
will then need to be vetted by DGFT and given the number of 
SROs likely to be involved this is bound to take some time 
(even assuming, as the forecasts do, that there has been 
prior consultation). It is also realistic to assume that 
there May well be difficulties either on competition or 
investor protection grounds with the rules of some of the 
applicant SROs and that these problems may take some time to 
sort out. Step 3 on the forecast is the completion of 
recognition (or rejection) of all SRO applicants. 

4 	Unfortunately experience suggests that many busines!_e_s 
will not decide how to obtain authorisation until aII-Ihe 
new arrangements are in place isr-EITUTF-YEff fees have been 
published in final form and all the SROs have been 
recognised. They will then have to be allowed some time 
(the forecasts suggest two months) to submit applications. 
All applications received by a date to be specified (Step 4) 
will be eligible for interim authorisation if they have not 
been determined by the time the central requirement to 
obtain authorisation to carry on investment business and the 

LM4ABA 



criminal and civil consequences for carrying on business 
when unauthorised are brought into effect (the appointed day 
- Step 5). SIB and the SROs will need to be allowed some 
considerable time after the cut-off date for applications to 
process those applications. Some of the new SR0s, 
particularly those concerned with intermediaries, may have 
very large numbers of applications to deal with. We would 
want to keep the number of interim authorisations to a 
minimum particularly as this group might well include many 
businesses whose applications, for very good reasons, took a 
particularly long time to process. There will be a balance 
to strike between the desire to bring the central provisions 
into force and not having too many interim authorisations. 
It is particularly difficult to estimate now how long this 
stage will take as it will depend on how many businesses 
still need to join an SRO or seek direct authorisation. 

5 	The timetables do not specifically mention professional 
bodies. This is because the transitional arangements in the 
Bill for such bodies mean that all that is necessary is for 
them to obtain interim recognition before the appointed day. 
All their existing members will then be able to benefit from 
authorisation by virtue of their membership of the body. 
This has the advantage that vetting of professional bodies' 
rules can be left until after completion of the vetting of 
SRO rules. The timetables also do not mention recognition 
of investment exchanges and clearing houses. Again this is 
because this does not have to be completed until the 
appointed day. 

LM4ABA 
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TIMETABLE FOR NEW REGULATORY FRAMEWORK 

Ql 	WHEN WILL BILL REACH STATUTE BOOK? 

Al 	The aim is to achieve Royal Assent for the Bill during 

this Parliamentary Session (by end October 1986). 

Q2 	WHEN WILL POWERS BE TRANSFERRED TO THE BOARD (SIB)? 

A2 	Once the Bill receives Royal Assent, we will examine 

whether the Board (the 'Designated Agency') satisfies the 

criteria laid down in the Bill and has rules which comply 

with specified principles to promote investor protection. 

The Government hope that it will be possible to transfer 

powers to the Board early in 1987 and to bring the new 

arrangements fully into operation in the course of next 

year. 

Q3 	WHAT WILL THE BOARD BE DOING MEANWHILE? 

A3 	There is a tremendous amount of work to be done, for 

example in establishing a suitable network of 

self-regulating organisations and drawing up conduct of 

business rules appropriate to the various financial 

sectors, in readiness for consideration as the Designated 

Agency once the Bill has been enacted. First drafts of 

rules covering many items have already been prepared and 

published. SIB and MIBOC will also be forming one single 

authority. 

MPlAAG 



Q4 WHAT WILL HAPPEN AFTER BIG-BANG? 

A4 	"Big Bang" - October 27 - is a development restricted to 

The Stock Exchange, a body which already has an extensive 

rule-book to cover its trading practices. It also has 

the benefits of seeing SIB's draft rules to shape its 

own thinking. The Stock Exchange should therefore be 

well- placed to regulate matters after Big Bang, and in 

due course, to become a recognised self-regulating 

organisation under the new regime. 

çi 
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CHANCELLOR 
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cc Financial Secretary 
Economic Secretary 
Sir Peter Middleton 
Sir Geoffrey Littler 
Mr Cassell 
Mrs LOWdX 
Mr Scholar 
Mr Peretz 
Mr M A Hall 

FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: TIMETABLE 

You asked what can be done to reduce the period between Big Bang 

and the coming into force of the FS Bill (Mrs Lomax's minute of 

24 July to Mr Peretz). I am sorry you have not had earlier advice. 

Treasury officials have already been pressing for the earliest 

practicable introduction and we shall continue to do so. DTI are 

also keen to expedite matters and have taken on board our suggestion 

that certain elements of the Bill, such as those on insider dealing, 

might be brought into force somewhat earlier than previously 

envisaged. 

However, this was already reflected in the timetable shown 

in my minute of 22 July, and the provisions on the regulation of 

investment business in Part 1 cannot be advanced in the same way. 

As you recognise, the main difficulty is our dependence on SIB 

and the SROs. Reliance on self-regulation inevitably limits our 

ability to control the timetable. 

I understand that DTI met SIB on 3 September to emphasise the 

need for greater speed in preparing for the new regime, for example 

in the preparation of the SIB rule book. DTI may also suggest, 

through SIB, that the new SROs should be recruiting staff more 

rapidly. At present DTI would not regard the late summer/early 

autumn 1987 as impossible, although end 1987 still seems d more 

likely prospect. As I mentioned on 22 July, the public timetable 

remains late summer 1987 in order to keep pressure on the SROS; 

if they think they can have more time their preparations may drag 

on interminably. 

CONFIDENTIAL 
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There seems little that the Treasury can do at the moment to 

assist DTI in expediting matters beyond taking advantage of any 

opportunities to press the point. However, early next year (when 

SIB's rule book has been issued and approved by DTI and the Office 

of Fair Trading, and DTI have accordingly delegated their powers 

to SIB) we and DTI could review the prospects for requiring all 

investment businesses to be authorised from the outset. 

For example, if by the summer three-quarters of the SROs had 
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properly constructed rule books and had processed all the 
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for authorisation made to them - but the others 

discrete area of business) required, say, a further 

- one option might be to exclude the others temporarily 

business under the new regime 

theref ore from its civil and criminal penalties). However, 

it is too early to judge whether such arrangements would 

. DTI would probably consider them only as a last resort, 

applications 

(covering a 

three months 

from the definition of investment 

present 

be feasible 

as they would produce their own presentational and adminisbrative 

difficulties. 

7. During the next few months we will, of course, be keeping you 

closely in touch with progress in setting up the new regime. 

P(raDQ- 
P S HALL 
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Treasury officials have already been pressing for the earliest 

practicable introduction and we shall continue to do so. //DTI are 

also keen to expedite matters and have taken on board ourAuggestion 

that certain elements of the Bill, such as those on insider dealing, 

might be brought into force somewhat earlier than previously 

envisaged. 

however, this was already reflected in the timetable shown 

in my minute of 22 July, and the provisions on the regulation of 

investment business in Part 1 cannot be advanced in the same way. 

As you recognise, the main difficulty is our dependence on SIB 

and the SROs. Reliance on self-regulation inevitably limits our 

ability to control the timetable. 

I understand that DTI met SIB on 3 September to emphasise the 

need for greater speed in preparing for the new regime, for example 

in the preparation of the SIB rule book. DTI may also suggest, 

through SIB, that the new SROs should be recruiting staff more 

rapidly. At present DTI would not regard the late summer/early 

autumn 1987 as impossible, although end 1987 still seems a more 

likely prospect. As I mentioned on 22 July, the public timetable 

remains late summer 1987 in order to keep pressure on the SROS; 

if they think they can have more time their preparations may drag ar 
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There seems little that the Treasury can do at the moment to 

assist DTI in expediting matters beyond taking advantage of any 

opportunities to press the point. However, early next year (when 

SIB's rule book has been issued and approved by DTI and the Office 

of Fair Trading, and DTI have accordingly delegated their powers 

to SIB) we and DTI could review the prospects for requiring all  

investment businesses to be authorised from the outset. 

For example, if,by the summer three-quarters of the SROs had 

properly constructed rule books and had processed all the 

u7sJ-41 applications for authorisation made to them - but the others 

trfir (covering a discrete area of business) required, say, a further three months - one option might be to exclude the others temporarily 

from the definition of investment business under the new regime 
It" 

	

	(and therefore from its civil and criminal penalties). However, 

at present it is too early to judge whether such arrangements would 

AA. be  feasible. DTI would probably consider them only as a last resort, 

as they would produce their own presentational and administrative 

difficulties. 

During the next few months we will, of course, be keeping you 

closely in touch with progress in setting up the new regime. 

PD,LW 
P S HALL 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL : PROSPECTUS DISCLOSURE REQUIREMENTS 

FOR GOVERNMENT SHARE SALES 

,This submission4 reports on the prospectus disclosue provisions 

presently in the Financial Services Bill and their effects on the 

government as a promoter and vendor of shares in the privatisation 

programme. It points out that, as the Bill stands, the government 

might be under an obligation to reveal in prospectuses decisions 

(taken or seriously contemplated but not announced) which would 

affect an investor's decision to invest. However, we dre not 

convinced that the problem would arise in practice, and our 

Avecommendation io against proposing an amendment to the Bill to 

remove any doubt that we might be under this obligation. 

2. We have been prompted to look again at the Financial Services 

Bill provisions in the light of preparations for the BGC and BA 

sales. Our legal advisers for these sales are Slaughters, and it 

is they who believe our disclosure obligations extend to decision 

affecting potential investors generally. A key question is how 

far their view, if accepted, would inhibit us in carrying out a 

privatisation issue in the approach to the Budget. 

3. Clause 142 of the Bill describes an issuer's general duties 

of disclosure in listing particulars. 	 DTI's intention 

'1n this Clause is to put into English law the requirements of the 

EC Listing Particulars Directive, which has been in force since 

1984. In other words, the broad aim is to maintain the existing  

level of disclosure requirements. 



04. The objective is to make sure that potential investors have 

adequate information about the company when shares are being offered 

(the Clause is not concerned with decisions which might affect 

potential investors generally - a point which probably only applies 

to the government as a vendor, as only the government has the power 

to make such decisions). 

5. Clause 142 requires prospectuses to contain: 

"all such information as investors and their professional advisers 

would reasonably require, and reasonably expect to find there, 

for the purpose of making an informed assessment of - 

The assets and liabilities, financial position, profits 

and losses, and prospects of the issuer of the securities; and 

The rights attaching to those securities". 

6. The government is also under a common law duty of disclosure 

as a promoter in a share sale. (A promoter is someone concerned 

with the preparation of a company for sale and possibly also the 

flotation itself. In privatisations, the government is a promoter 

as well as an issuer of the shares). Government lawyers take the 

view that Clause 142's requirements are at least as wide as those 

of the common law duty; this means that in complying with Clause 

142, an issuer is also complying with his common law duty of 

disclosure. 

7. However, Slaughters take the view that the common law obligation 

on promoters does go further than that imposed by the Bill in 

requiring information materially affecting investors to be disclosed'. 

We are not aware that Slaughters' view is shared by any other leading 

City firm, and it was rejected by Mr Richard Sykes QC, a leading 

silk in this area, in connection with the BT sale. But the 

consequence of this difference of view is that for BGC and (unless 

we amend the Bill) for privatisations after the Bill comes into 

force, the government will have to take a view on whether Slaughters 

are right. 



1108. In the case of BGC, the problem is unlikely to arise because 

the sale will be well in advance of the Budget. The Department 

of Energy has in any case agreed that it will be for the Treasury, 
(,ctv1/4c1,  r- 	imrktmehks ievw.rakkvb 

advised as necessary by the Treasury Solicitors,A to ecide whether 

there is anything in this category which, should be reported to them 

for possible inclusion in the prospectus. 

When this part of the Bill is in force (and this is likely to 

be the case for BA),there will, in theory, be a choice if we were 

to decide that Slaughters' advice could not be safely ignored. We 

could make the disclosure, or we could seek an exemption under Clause 

144 of the Bill, which allows the Stock Exchange to authorise the 

omission of information if disclosure were againstA  public interest 

or seriously detrimental to the issuer. There is also provision 

in this Clause for the government to issue a certificate to the 

effect that disclosure would be contrary to the public interest 

(eg because of the need for Budget secrecy) and the Stock Exchange 

could act on this certificate to grant an exemption. When an 

exemption has been given, failure to disclose carries no liabilities. 

Circumstances might arise in which we or another Department 

would want to use this route. But seeking an exemption would also 

risk provoking the accusation that the government had something 

to hide from investors. 

One option would be to amend the Bill to remove any doubt on 

the point made by Slaughters. This could be done at Report stage, 

which is scheduled for mid-October. However, VIP doubt whethcr an 

amendment would make any real difference to the government's position 

as a vendor in the approach to the Budget or the Autumn Statement. 

If Ministers were planning a share sale, and especially one 

aimed at attracting large numbers of private investors, it seems 

implausible that they would also be contemplating a measure (to 

be introduced a few months later) which would materially worsen 

the position of investors generally. Conversely, if they were 

thinking of such a measure, it seems unlikely that they would be 

planning a share sale shortly before it. And if a sale were to 



Ili go ahead in those circumstances, and the share price were to fall 

following the Budget, it is hard to see how the government's position 

could be defended, whatever the exact legal provisions. 

Even if there were any practical advantages to be had from 

amending the Bill, there could be serious presentational difficulties 

in moving an amendment of this kind. It would probably be seen 

as a measure designed to enable the government to sell shares on 

the basis of an incomplete prospectus. However strongly this charge 

might be refuted, any publicity given to it might serve to undermine 

investors' confidence in the privatisation programme. 

For these reasons, we recommend against proposing to DTI that 

the Bill be amended to remove the doubts raised by Slaughters' 

opinion. If, however, you wanted the possibility of an amendment 

to be further explored, we would need to raise this very quickly 

with the DTI. 

J P McINTYRE 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: TIMETABLE 	ia-250 

You were thinking of writing to Mr Channon to express concern 

at the prolonged period of exposure between the Financial Services 

Bill reaching the statute book and the regime for which it provides 

actually coming into force. Subseguent]y the merger between the 

Stock Exchange and ISRO has shown that at least in this area 

- the most significant in terms of activity and probably of 

potential for major disorder - things are moving Leasonably well 

so far. 

2. 	Some delays will be inevitable after the Act is in place 

because of the decision to set up a multi-tier self regulatory 

system. (Indeed, even under a statutory system such as the 1979 

Banking Act a fair amount of time was necessary to get even the 

basic machinery working.) 	Mr P Hall's submissions of 22 July 

and 6 September set out the timetable with these in mind. Further 

delays could well follow because some of the SROs (particularly 

those covering retail intermediaries) are slow 

together; this is of course the area in which 

needed. A reminder to the self regulators to 

can regulate themselves quickly and efficiently 
Mansion House speech. 

3. 	It would be foolish to make predictions about the extant 

to which we are particularly exposed to some kind of scandal 



during the interim period. However, the link between Big Bang 

40 and the Financial Services Bill is more tenuous than is sometimes 
thought; and the Financial Services Bill is not of course breaking 

new ground over much of what it covers. 

First, the FS Bill regime is essentially aimed at investor  

protection, rather than prudential supervision Or preventing 

systemic failure. The existing Stock Exchange and ISRO mechanisms, 

together with what has so far been assembled in the way of 

conglomerate supervision through lead regulators etc would have 

to cope with failure as best it could whether or not the Financial 

Services Act was in place. This is a subject to which we will 

need to give a good deal of further thought. 

Further to the same point, the Financial Services Act does 

not of course change the arrangements for the supervision of 

banks and building societies, of insurance companies (as opposed 

to insurance industry intermediaries), or Lloyds, (which is not 

to say they will not be a source of political trouble). 

Second, the Stock Exchange has pretty much got its house 

in order already. It will be introducing new conduct of business 

and dealing rules on Big Bang day (27 October). What is missing 

is the ultimate statutory harking from SIB (along wiLh the final 

version of the SIB rules) and some of the enforcement powers 

such as the wider powers to investigate insider dealing. However, 

the new powers to act against insider dealing will be among the 

first to be brought into operation. 

Big Bang will produce difficulties of conflict of interest, 

though some of these are already emerging, and a poorer deal 

for some investors etc; these might be termed "low-intensity" 

subjects compared to the traditional scandals of fraud or reckless 

conduct leading to major capital losses. On fraud, the Government 

has of course a separate and rather good story to tell. 

The very large group of retail intermediaries covered by 

FIMBRA (Financial Intermediaries Managers and Brokers Regulatory 

Association) is more or less covered, albeit less than 

satisfactorily, by existing DTI supervision which will continue 

until the FS Act is operational. Also, FIMBRA is operational 



/0/4" N J ILET 

CONFIDENTIAL • 
on a non-statutory basis. And registered insurance brokers members 

of LAUTRO (the Life Assurance and Unit Trust Regulatory 

Organisation) are at present supervised on a statutory basis 

by the British Insurers Brokers Association. The major groups 

unregulated at present are futures and commodities dealers and 

those insurance intermediaries who do not describe themselves 

as brokers. 

9. 	Arguably it could be more embarrassing if fishy characters 

get through the supervisory net after it is in place, rather 

than in the interim period, as this would be taken as 

evidence - whatever the facts - that self-regulation had failed. 

(One of FIMBRA's and LAUTRO's main problems and a reason why 

they look further down the line to active SRO status than the 

Stock Exchange/ISRO is that they will have to authorise thousands 

of people.) This is perhaps an argument against pushing the SIB 

and the SROs to move before they are ready. 

- 10. I attach a possible draft letter to Mr Channon. Our advice 

is, however, that this is perhaps not the best time to write, 

with the Stock Exchange/ISRO merger just agreed in principle 

and DTI Ministers understandably preoccupied in getting the FS 

Bill though in a less than fulsome atmosphere. You might prefer 

to wait for the time being, or just have a word with Mr Channon 

and the Prime Minister. 

Aut 	AALdeci 

Ca,et a-01-?,p c., 	A4.(7\e,A4t, 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES BILL: STATE OF PLAY 

We thought you might find it useful to have a short assessment 

of where the Financial Services Bill now stands, and what issues 

are due to be dealt with in the remaining stages. 

2. As you know, Report stage in the Lords is now fixed for 14, 

16, and 20 October. The date for Commons consideration of Lords 

amendments is not yet fixed. 

3. There 

others. 

structure 

be contr 

amendments ahd more than 150 

None of the Government amendments affect the basic 

of the Bill, and DTI do not expect many of them to 

oversial. Most have been tabled in response to 

are about -2r1 rrr¼xrrrnw1e.S 
v •-• 

representations either in Lords Committee or over the summer. 

It is reassuring that Mr Bryan Gould, the Opposition spokesman 

on the Bill, has made it clear that, though they will be debating 

the more important points, it is not their intention to prevent 

the Bill from getting on to the statute book. 

4. It is those areas where the Government has refused to make 

amendments that are likely to provide most controversy. The 

Opposition has tabled amendments on some of the long running 

themes; bringing Lloyds within the scope of the Bill; giving 



statutory backing for the takeover panel; turning the SIB into 

a statutory body along the lines of the Securities Exchange 

Commission in the United States. At a less fundamental level, 

but with more direct Treasury interest, the opposition propose 

that the Secretary of State for Trade and Industry should be 

jointly responsible with the Governor of the Bank of England 

for the listing of money-market institutions under the 

non-statutory arrangements for wholesale markets. DTI will 

oppose this. Other of their amendments seek to prevent building 

societies getting involved in secondary mortgages - a subject 

which Dr MacDonald spent a lot of time on during the passage 

of the Building Society Bill. DTI expect to succeed in voting 

down all these amendments. 

One area where DTI do see potential difficulties is in holding 

the line against extending immunity from damages to registered 

professional bodies. Immunity was only extended to SROs because 

there appeared to be a genuine risk that without immunity it 

would be difficult to recruit suitable members. This is clearly 

not the case with long-established professional bodies. DTI 

have also always argued that professional bodies are not as 

vulnerable as SROs since investment is not their mainstream 

business. But the pressure groups have attracted substantial 

support and could conceivably win a vote in the Lords. 

The following are the main points upon which government amendments 

have been tabled: 

Central Compensation Scheme   

The Government amendments include provision for the SIB 

to establish a compulsory central compensation scheme. It had 

originally been envisaged that SIB would set up a compensation 

scheme, but that the SROs would have the choice of joining the 

SIB scheme or setting up their own scheme, which would have 

to provide protection at least equivalent to the SIB scheme. 

The SIB however have argued strongly that a central scheme should 

be imposed, since the larger the scheme the better the level 

of compensation that could be offered for a given level of 



contribution. Their concern was that, if the SIB scheme ended 

up covering only the small number of directly authorised 

institutions, it would only be able to offer a low level of 

protection, and have to charge a large contribution. Since 

other SROs would only have to offer equivalent provisions, this 

would tend to undermine compensation arrangements generally. 

The Secretary of State concluded that the SIB concerns were 

wellfounded, and has introduced appropriate amendments. 

7. The Stock Exchange has opposed the proposal for a compulsory 

central scheme, largely because it feared that this would involve 

Stock Exchange member firms subsidising less reliable institutions 

authorised by other SROs. The Government amendments seek to 

deal with the Stock Exchange's concerns by imposing two conditions 

on any central compensation scheme that is set up. First, that 

the body running the scheme should be fully representative 

of these contributing to it. Second that, as far as practicable, 

compensation claims relating to members of an SRO should be 

financed by that SRO. It will be up to the body making the 

scheme rules-almost certainly the SIB - to decide at what point 

an SRO should be entitled to call on the central scheme for 

financial assistance. DTI think that the Stock Exchange will 

accept this scheme if it is imposed on them, but it looks likely 

that they will put up a fight in the Lords. DTI expect to be 

able to hold the line. 

Definition of Investment Business: Corporate Treasurers  

DTI have made amendments to deal with the concerns expressed 

by both the Association of Corporate Treasurers and the CBI 

that non-financial companies carrying out their normal activities 

might be caught by the definition of investment business and 

have to seek authorisation. The Bill as originally drafted 

had, unintentionally, caught some of these activities. 

The new provisions widen the activities that companies can 

carry out on behalf of other companies in the same group, and 



• on behalf of customers when directly related to a non-investment transaction. It also provides the SIB with a catch-all power 

to exempt non-investment companies from the need for authorisation 

if their investment activities are of a nature which makes it 

inappropriate to require them to be authorised. This power 

is drawn widely because it is envisaged that it should enable 

the SIB to deal with other tricky cases where an institution 

is unintentially caught by the definit inn of investment business. 

CBI and ACT have welcomed these amendments. 

Equity Price Stabilization  

It has long been practice in the Eurobond market for the 

issuing house to take steps to stabilize a bond's price around 

the period of a new issue. The Bill as originally drafted made 

provision for stabilization operations only in the Eurobond 

market. DTI have received strong representations, including 

from the SIB, that failure to allow stab'ilization provisions 

in other markets would undermine the City's international 

competitiveness. In particular it would restrict the use of 

new capital raising techniques such as the "bought deal". 

DTI have accepted these arguments, and introduced amendments 

which will allow price stabilization for new equity issues, 

though only for heavily traded stocks, and in a number of other 

categories. The new provisions also make it explicit that gilts 

can be the subject of stabilization measures. This extension 

has been balanced by new safeguards, requiring the SIB and SROs 

to introduce rules to ensure appropriate investor protection. 

Technical Changes of Interest to the Treasury 

Three groups of amendments relate directly to Treasury 

interests: 

(i) minor changes in the provisions excluding wholesale 

market transactions from the scope of the Bill. These 



are essentially tidying up amendments, the most significant 

of which allows institutions on the Bank of England's list 

to arrange as well as enter into wholesale money market 
transactions. 

a large number of amendments relating to friendly 

societies. The main purpose of these is to provide a 

transitional regime for small friendly societies, but the 

bulk of the amcndmenLs simply bring the friendly society 

provisions into line with the main body of the Bill as 
amended. 

The Bank are concerned that the powers for SROs 

to delegate monitoring to other regulators are not sufficient 

to allow the lead regulator scheme to be operated as 

currently proposed. Parliamentary Counsel is looking at 

this again and a late amendment may be required. 

Next steps  

14. Subject to any unexpected reversals in its remaining stages 

the Financial Services Bill is now in virtually final form. 

The focus will now shift to the finalisation, first, of the 

SIB conduct of business rules, and, subsequently, to those of 

the SROs. Most of the SIB rules now exist in draft form, but 

there are still some gaps, notably on capital adequacy. We 

shall continue to report significant developments. 

A 

 

  

M NEILSON 

  



1-1—c3-Nr\ 

DEPARTMENT OF TRADE AND INDUSTRY 
1-19 VICTORIA STREET 

LONDON SW1H OET 
Telephone (Direct dialling) 01-215) 

WM vs) 	4.4.17 
(Switchboard) 01-215 7877 

COPIES 
To 

From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State 
for Corporate and Consumer Affairs 

The Hon Francis Maude MP 

David Norgrove Esq 
Private Secretary to the 
Prime Minister 

10 Downing Street 
LONDON 
SW1 

2August 1987 

FINANCIAL SERVICES ACT 

• • 

Mr Maude has asked me to let you know that he will be announcing 
at 2.30 pm on 26 August the revised timetable for implementing the 
Financial Services Act. I attach a copy of the Press Notice, 
which has been discussed in draft with officials from DHSS and 
Treasury. 

Mr Maude will be taking the opportunity to stress that this is 
still an extremely demanding timetable and that businesses should 
now be taking the necessary steps to ensure that they can carry on 
trading legitimately after next April. He sees this announcement 
as the first stage of a major awareness campaign in the national 
and local press, as well as in trade journals, which will continue 
throughout the autumn. He is also writing to Members of 
Parliament urging them to get the same message over to businesses 
in their constituencies. 

I understand that DHSS are separately issuing a Press Notice about 
the implications of this announcement for the timing of the 
introduction of personal pensions. 

I am sending copies of this letter to the Private Secretaries to 
other members of the Cabinet and to Sir Robert Armstrong. 

R 

DAVID ROE 
Private Secretary 

JO4BTM 
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Date: 	26 August 1987 

TIMETABLE FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF FINANCIAL SERVICES ACT 

Francis Maude, Corporate Affairs Minister, today (26 August) urged 
firms carrying on investment business to be ready to apply for 
authorisation under the Financial Services Act before the end of the 
year. 

Mr Maude said that it was the Government's intention to implement 
Section 3 of the Financial Services Act, which will make it a criminal 
offence to carry on investment business in the United Kingdom unless 
authorised or exempted, early in 1988. 

He said: 

"We intend to bring Section 3 into force at the beginning of April. 
This demanding timetable means that investment businesses must be 
ready to apply for authorisation by the end of the year, or they risk 
losing the right to carry on their business. 

"That means they need to be thinking about it now:  not just the big 
City firms, but everyone who advises on investments, in every High 
Street in every town. 

"There is much to be done before the new system can be brought fully 
into force but the Government believes that it is important to press 
ahead as quickly as possible so that investors can receive the 
protection afforded by the Act." 

The Financial Services Act 1986 is being brought into effect in 
stages. Four self regulating organisations (SR0s) have already 
applied to the Securities and Investments Board for recognition under 
the Act and a fifth application is expected shortly. 

MORE/... 
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The Director General of Fair Trading is examining the rules of those 
organisations which have applied to see whether any are likely to have 
anti-competitive effects. The Secretary of State, after considering 
the Director General's reports, will decide whether to give leave for 
the recognition of the SROs by the Securities and Investments Board. 
(These procedures are established in the Act.) If so, it is hoped that 
the five SROs will all be recognised by early December. 

The Act provides that a person who has applied for membership of an 
SRO by a particular date (P-day) and whose application has not been 
determined by the day on which section 3 comes into force (A-day) will 
receive interim authorisation for the period until his application is 
settled. If all the SROs are recognised in early December it should 
be possible to set P-day for the middle of January and A-day in early 
April 1988. Any business which needs authorisation and has not 
applied for it before P-Day is very unlikely to receive it in time to 
be able legally to carry on investment business after A-Day. 

NOTES TO EDITORS 

The four SROs who have already applied to the SIB for recognition 
under the Act are the Financial Intermediaries and Brokers Regulatory 
Association (FIMBRA), The Securities Association (TSA), the Investment 
Management Regulatory Organisation (IMR0) and the Association of 
Futures Brokers and Dealers (AFBD). The Life Assurance and Unit Trust 
Regulatory Organisation (LAUTRO) is expected to apply shortly. 

Anyone who is uncertain about how the Act affects their activities 
should contact the SIB or the relevant SRO. A free introductory guide 
to the Act is also available from the Department of Trade and 
Industry, Room G07, 10/18 Victoria Street, London SW1H ONN. Telephone 
01-215 3065. 

ENDS 
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Telephone 01-407 5522 

S
Alexander Fleming House 
Elephant and Castle 
London SE1 6BY 

Department of Health 
and Social Security 

REFORMING SOCIAL SECURITY: NEW TIMETABLE FOR PERSONAL PENSIONS  

The start date for the new personal pensions introduced by the 
1986 Social Security Act is to be postponed for six months 
following a delay to the timetable for bringing in new investor 
protection rules under the Financial Services Act. The decision 
was announced today by Michael Portillo, Parliamentary Under 
Secretary of State for Social Security. 

Mr Portillo said: 

"When we decided that personal pensions as an alternative to the 
State earnings-related pension scheme should be available from 
January 1988, it was on the premise that we expected that the 
new Financial Services Act framework would be in operation by 
that date. It is now clear that the main provisions of that Act 
cannot be in force before April. Moreover, the recent 
announcement by the Securities and Investments Board that 
certain key rules affecting consumers' rights will be brought 
into force on 1'July 1988 makes it prudent for us to set the 
same start date for the new personal pensions. The Government 
must ensure that anyone taking out one of the new personal 
pensions should benefit from the investor protection measures 
introduced by the Financial Services Act, or equivalent 
safeguards. 

"This announcement does not alter the timing of the important 
reforms affecting occupational scheme provision introduced by 
the 1986 Act. Money-purchase contracting out, the right not to 
belong to an employer's scheme, and the measures associated with 
them, will come into force as planned on 6 April 1988. Nor is 
there any change in the right to backdate membership of a 
contracted-out personal pension scheme to 6 April 1987, so 
people taking out a personal pension before 6 April 1989 will 
still be able to have the extra year's National Insurance rebate 
and incentive payment." 

[MORE] 
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NOTES FOR EDITORS  

A statement on the Financial Services Act timetable is 
issued today by the Department of Trade and Industry; and a 
statement on the implications for the legislation on the tax 
approval of personal pension schemes is issued today by the 
Inland Revenue. 

The Securities and Investments Board announced on 7 August 
that its rules covering the illustration nf benefits, 
disclosure of product particulars and disclosure of commissions 
on life assurance and unit trusts will come into force on 
1 July 1988. Cancellation Rules, requiring a 14-day 
"cooling-off" period, are also to come into effect on that day. 

The operative dates of certain regulations made under the 
Social Security Act 1986 will be amended to reflect the July 
start date. 

[ENDS] 
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ANDREW LARGE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES ACT 

Andrew Large's article in today's FT is very much to the point. 

The risk that the new system will prove over-burdensome and 

litigious clearly exists, and is giving rise to last minute 

concern at the DTI, as well as the Bank and (predictably) TSA. 

Lord Young is said to have been fairly horrified at what he 

found when he came to contemplate the new Financial Services 

regime, and officials are currently casting round to see what 

can be done. 

The most substantial measure in prospect is the one 

identified by Andrew Large: that is, deferring the implementation 

of Section 62 for, say, 12 months. This is the provision that 

makes breach of an SRO's rules grounds for civil litigation. 

We understand that DTI are now seeking the Law Officers' advice 

on just this point - and in particular whether it can be argued 

that deferral will thwart the will of Parliament. 

Civil sanctions were envisaged as far back as the Gower 

Report and the 1985 White Paper: they were by no means an 

afterthought. But it seems fairly clear that Lord Young will  

want to defer Section 62, unless he is told in terms that he 

cannot do so. Whether the effect would be as far reaching as 

Large claims I cannot say. But S62 has certainly been the main 

excuse for the very detailed and legalistic nature of the SIB's 

1 
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rule book; so postponing S62 would be an important signal - 

to the SROs as well as to practitioners. 

The other line of attack is via the SIB itself. As 

Andrew Large says, they need to be more flexible in applying 

the concept of "equivalence" to SRO rules, I gather that 

Lord Young plans to take an early opportunity to congratulate 

Sir Kenneth Berrill in public for his i.flexibility." In fact, 

we understand that SIB are being more flexible - though it is 

a virtue they have acquired very recently (and not from 

Ken Berrill, who is only just back from holiday). We gather, 

for example, that it has been agreed between SIB and TSA that 

a number of rules can be disapplied for professional investors, 

though we do not know the full details. 

I have to confess that we are not as well informed about 

what is going on at DTI as we should be: partly because DTI 

officials are chafing a bit at the abrupt change in Ministerial 

priorities, which makes them feel a trifle foolish. But we 

are doing some detective work and will report further. In the 

meantime, it may prove easier to pick up information on the 

political net, where the sensitivities should be rather less. 

I am not too optimistic. If Lord Young is serious about 

sticking to the April deadline for implementing the Financial 

Services Act (as his latest minute to the Prime Minister suggests) 

there must be a severe limit to how much can be done to lighten 

the regime in practice. 

RACHEL LOMAX 
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"Regulation of the  City  is, says Andrew Large, turning 
into a damaging lawyers' paradise 

- 

Save us from Section 62 
spouse to market opportunities. 
The Government therefore in-
tend that the regulation of the 
financial services Industry 
should be no ,more than the 
minimum necessary to protect 
the investor." 

Up to now, everyone has been 
under tremendous pressure to 
get on with it and create the 
best machinery possible. But it 
is only now, a short time before 
rule books are meant to be set, 
that the full implications of the 
system are beginning to be 
appreciated. 

From most angles, the Finan-
cial Services Act is a solid and 
well-intentioned piece of work. 
But it is dealing with highly 
complex issues. The result is 
an Act which, inadvertently no 
doubt, has a number of ambi-
guities and uncertainties, 
especially in relation to inter-
national business. 

But the single section in the 
Act which has had the greatest 
influence on the development 
of the new regulatory regime is 

Section 62. This -is a statutory 
provision that allows a customer 
to sue an investment business 
for damages if the rules of a 
SRO have been broken. Accept-
able business practice should 
not have to be continually de-
fined in lengthy court proceed-
ings. /1134 therefore The 
Securities Association (TSA) 
has felt obliged to draw up de-
tailed and king rules in an 
attempt to avoid uncertainty. 
The clause is there with the 
best of intentions, but its influ-
ence now extends throughout 
the whole chain of regulations. 

In the light of this =antici-
pated effect. the question should 
therefore be asked whether this 
particular clause is necessary. I 
am not a lawyer, but I do 
wonder whether investors really 
need such • clause given the 
rights they already enjoy else-
where under the regulatory 
regime as well as under com-
mon law. A provision of this 
port will do nothing to guaran-
tee the probity of the tanY 
minority of -less than _honest 
practitioners currently iovolved 
in the industry. It is the respon-
sibility af the regulatory organ-
isations and their acreening 
procedures, to detect malpractice 
and set the general standards. 

WE RAVE reached a critical 
stage in the development of the 
new system of investor protec-
tion. For the first time, the 
lull implications and practical 
details of the proposed system 
are 'becoming clear to practi-
tioners. There is a danger that 
it will turn out to be imprac-
tical and over legalistic. No one 
wants the oystem to fall into 
disrepute by being honoured 
in the breach, Or to damage the 
industries it is meant to be 
regulating. 

There is, of course, a great 
deal at stake. The financial ser-
vices industry has been one of 
the most successful and vital 
parts of the UK economy in re-
cent years. But much of the 
international success of the City 
has been a result of relative 
freedom from regulation. This 
has afforded London a signifi-
cant competitive edge, shown by 
the spectacular growth in the 
Euromarkets over the past 10 
years. Despite the absence of 
any formal regulation, the 
international market has been 
remarkably free of major scan-
dals during his period. All 
this could be put at risk if we 
fall to establish the right 
balance in the regulatory 
system. 

I must stress that all partici-
pants in the DOei Big Bang era 
accept the need for an adequate 
and just system of investor pro-
tection. No one questions the 
-principles behind that aim. The 
problem is that each layer of 
. the system--Government, the 
Securities and Investments 
Board (SIB) and the Self Regu-
lating Organisations (SROs)- 

- feels the peed to be cautious 
and to be seen to be respon-
/able. In an attempt to meet the 

. detailed concerns of the various 
1  critics of the previous system 

t
each layer _draws up rules or 
legislation- The result of this 
process is a tams of detailed 
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 technical sides .which many 
people sire now saying amount 
to regulatory overkill. 

' 	it is worth looking back ot the 
Government's January 1985 

i White Paper on inveotor pro-
tection. This makes clear the 
intended objectives of the legis-
lation. -In order af priority, the 
segulatory system was to en-
sure efficiency, competitiveness 

. (both domestically and inter-
nationally), confidence and 
flexibility. It said: "Excessive 
wegulation would kopose sin-
tiece_asary monitoring and en-

f. fortement COStS: arid would stop 
ier-delav new services and pro-

being developed in re- 
i s 

The real danger of Section 62 
will be to introduce new and 
dangerous litigious attitudes 
and sidetrack the determination 
of practitioness to live by the 
spirit rather than the letter of 
the rules. It would be a lawyer's 
paradise. but is surely not the 
way to run a collection of com-
plex and competitive markets. 

The second major element in 
the -regulatory piveess is of 
course the SIB. Many now argue 
that the SIB's rule book has 
been drawn up in a way not 
envisaged by the regulators, 
even though the SIB's intentions 
were laudable from a regulatory 
point of view. The SIB's rules 
are detailed and aft times com-
plex. In some important areas 
the SIB seems to have extended 
regulatory controls beyond the 
apparent minimum require-
ments of the Act. It is against 
this rule book that the various 
SROs will be judged and 
recognised. 

The third link in the chain is 
the SROs. The problem here is 

that their rules have to be equi-
valent to those of the SIB. The 
detail and reach of the SRO 
rules is a direct "knock on" 
from the detail and reach of the 
SIB rules. At TSA, we have 
tried to draw up rules that will 
result in equivalent investor 
protection Some rules are 
stricter than those proposed by 
SIB and others less so. I am 
perhaps more optimistic than 
many that the SIB will look at 
SRO rule books such as TSA's 
for their overall effect rather 
than for precise equivalence. 

So there is a section in the 
Act which contains an obvious 
invitation to litigation: an 
agency in the shape of the SIB 
which has not so far chosen to 
lean against over-regulation: 
and, as a result. SROs such as 
TSA which have sought preci-
sion and clarity but been obliged 
to frame rules which are already 
looking more complex and hard 
to comply with than they should 
be. 

The real danger is that dom-
estic business in the UK will 
suffer as fewer and fewer firms 
are prepared to bear the costs 
of compliance and take the risks 
of litigation in providing ser-
vices te ordinary investors- This 
would indeed be ironic. After  

all, by far the most important 
goal of the Act is to protect 
precisely these investors, not to 
regulate the products they are 
offered out of existence_ I can-
not imagine that this is what 
the Government intended. More-
over, the professional inter-
national businesses who operate 
from London will begin to find 
other homes. Many have arguea 
that this could never happen 
because of London's advantages. 
In my opinion this is a compla-
cent and dangerous view to take. 
There are many ready to chal-
lenge London's position. 

What can be done to avert 
the problem? Perhaps it is too 
much to expect changes in the 
Act at this stage. But would 
it not be possible to consider 
deferring the implementation 
of Section 62 so that the new 
system can take root in a 
healthy way? Even in the 
United States, the regulatory 
system does not provide such 
automatic recourse to litiga-
tion. Surely it would be reason-
able to see if the mainstream 
regulatory arrangements will 
adequately protect investors 
before going over to a litiga-
tion-based system? 

In addition, SROs -must be 
allowed to draw up sales with 
some freedom. This implies 
that "equivalence" be inter-
preted broadly. The judgment 
of responsible practitioners, 
who are exposed directly to 
market forces and who give 
time as voluntary regulators, 
must be trusted if the present 
system is going to work. This 
was, after all, one of the comer 
stones of the self-regulatory 
system. 

It is true that many of the 
concerns now being advanced 
about regulation have been 
heard before and dismissed te 
being attacks upon the prin. 
ciple of investor protective by 
an industry which wanted I 
quiet hi e. This can no bowel 
be said to be the case. Tht 
industry is not questioning Um 
principle of investor protection 
but it does now have hard evi 
dence of the difficulties outset 
by the current approach. 

The 'unworkable parts of Co 
regulatory process should ix 
rethought and, provided we cat 
esteblish satisfactory transitiot 
arrangements, there is no rea 
son why this should delay tie 
Introduction of the esseptia 
provisions of ftrvestor protee 
lion envisaged by the Act. 

TM author is ahoinoan, Tao &KUNO* 

ASJOCilltiOn. 

The SROs must be allowed to draw 
up rules with some freedom 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES ACT: SECTION 62 

You asked whether deferring Section 62 would do any good. You 

may now have seen the Financial Times's attempt to answer the 

same question, in today's Second Leader (attached). 

I agree with much the FT says. In particular, it is true 

that Section 62 represents an attempt to codify existing common 

law and, to that extent, its significance has been exaggerated. 

That is not to say that Section 62 is unimportant: the act of 

codification, by clarifying common law rights, and making people 

more aware of them, may make it more likely that they will be 

exercised, even if those rights are not changed or strengthened 

in any way. 

Just deferring Section 62, in isolation, would be a symbolic 

gesture. And the FT is surely right to say that it would provoke 

a political row, as well as conciliating the City. You will 

no doubt recall Brian Gould's mastery of the intricacies of 

the Financial Services Act. If it were to have any substance, 

the purpose of deferring Section 62 would have to be to allow 

breathing space for a reworking of the SIB/SRO Rule Books. No 

one has yet suggested that Section 62 should be rewritten, with 

more limited sanctions. 

Any substantial reworking of rule books at this stage would 

run a strong risk of seriously disrupting the timetable. This 

is essentially because the SROs are not yet recognised 	Changes 

in their rules now would almost certainly need to be submitted 

to Borne, and considered by SIB, before the SROs could be 

1 



411 recognised: and the SROs need to be recognised before they can 

authorise investment businesses. Once the SROs are recognised, 

however, their rule books can still be changed by negotiation 

with Borne and SIB. So all is not lost - providing that the 

will to modify rule books exists. 

That is the rub. In particular, the behaviour of SIB is 

the crux of the matter. I do not agree with those who say that 

problems have only emerged "over the summer". The general shape 

of the problem has been apparent since the first draft of the 

SIB Rules appeared at the end of last year. Even at that stage, 

it was clear that the lawyers had got the upper hand at the 

SIB. And SIB's conduct during the debate on polarisation and 

the lead regulator arrangements only reinforced this conclusion. 

Several things have happened in recent months: the City 

has begun to wake up to the implications of the Financial Services 

Act, as the task of gearing up for it has become more pressing: 

and no doubt the assessment of what is politically possible 

has shifted, since the Election (and maybe with the advent of 

Lord Young). Also relevant is the fact that the most able member 

of the SIB staff, Kate Mortimer, the Policy Director, left in 

July. 

As to why the lawyers got the upper hand at the SIB, that 

has at least as much to do with personalities, as with Section 62. 

Berrill is part of the problem, of course, but also relevant 

is the way the practitioners on the SIB Board have behaved. 

Based on the experience 

that practitioners are 

bureaucrats. That is 
Lord Young's insistence that Berrill's replacement should 

a practitioner. The Bank of England is a far less lawyer-driven 

institution than the SIB. What is actually needed at the SIB 

is someone of standing in the City, who is occasionally prepared 

to take risks to achieve a sensible outcome. 

Finally the question of whether Lord Young can defer S62 

now rests with Treasury Counsel. LOD officials expect the advice 

to be that S62 cannot be deferred. 

RACHEL LOMAX 

of the last year, I think one can argue 

more legalistic and cautious than 

one reason why I am very sceptical of 
be 
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A. NEW TEAM of ministers at then worked adequately, nag 
Britain's Department of Trade the argument, therc , would be 
sad Industry is suddenly under no need no ,Aneve lea snore 

legalistic system redolent of the 
Intense pressure from the City us.  
TA London to soften the Impact The problem here is -that 
of 	the Government's own election 62  ,,,,,,,,4tutee the  ,a,,ef  

Financial Services Act. That means  of enforcing  the  p;;;4.  

was only to be expected: the sions of the act. It also Mete-
switch from self-regulation and gents an attempt -to codify 
club rule to practitioner-based forms of proteetion that'already 
regulation within a _statutory -exist 	or investors -ander 
framework was bound to be common law. Arid it is hard 
painful for most of those in- to sme tow Implementation 
Volved. But the starting date could be deferred without pro-
for the Financial Services Act, yoking a monumental political 
which will implement the new row. If -the law was regarded 
system, has already been as necessary by the Government 
deferred once and City interests before the general election" 
were closely consulted through- failure to push it through now 
out the- passage of the bill. It would Invite accusations of a 
seems highly questionable cynical sellout to the City, while 
whether this is the moment to , ridaing complex issues for legal 
flow the impetus towards a full policy. flo ivhat else could Lord 
-System of investor protection. Young, the Trade and Industry 

That it-ifet 40 say that the sdeerotarl, tollaonahlY do? 
City's criticisms are wholly 	 - 
Without foundation. -The draft 	 - 

whereby they seek to establish would be 'fatal to undermine the 
-whether the rules provide an laws  authority or for the 
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tentious parts of the new rule 
boobs -Which mem most likely 
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Their rule books in a legalistic lotion "'the, 	 . 
Way because each rule potmitl- 5 &t thlIie State the priority 
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rule book of the Securities and 
Investments Board (SIB), the 
City's new watchdog, is unques-
tionably cumbersome and legal- 

SO, too, are those emerg-
-lag from the Self Regulating 
Organisations (SR0s) in the 
City, which the SIB is shortly 
oxpected to recognise. And 
there is not much doubt that 
some members of the SIB's staff 
have erred on the side of 
bureaucracy in •theirexamine- 

His initial response to -MY-
complaints has -beert to tally to 
the support of the SIB, while 
simultaneously reassuring mar-
ket practitioners that he expects 
the SIB and the SROs to operate 
with all the flexibility that the 
act permits. He has also 
pledged no further delay on the 
implementation Of the new -Sys-
ient.'itll of this makes sense, as 
does the more conciliatory 
stance that is becoming apparent 

tion of the SROs' 	e books, at 'the SIB. At this stage it 

, the .summer that -the new :But there. 	Ja stillsaMe m - ;Whitehall about system is not working quite- as 'whether City concern ever sec- 
! originally intended or as the bon 62 could be glayed.bY de- 

Vity had hoped- V .serring some of e Mote e0e- 

this eb the chairman lof age- 	sOuld tbai be 

for the urobo inarkets 
and the domestic stock market. 	 *its Bnd  

for norm delay in implementing 
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FINANCIAL SERVICES ACT: SECTION 62 

Mrs Lomax reported in her minute of 29 September that DTI were 

seeking the Law Officers' advice on whether implementation of 

Section 62 of the Financial Services Act could be deferred. DTI 

have now received this advice, and Lord Young has today announced 

that he will indeed be deferring Section 62. I attach a copy 

of the relevant section of his speech to an FT conference. 

What Lord Young has decided is to defer Section 62 - the 

provision that makes breach of an SRO's rules grounds for civil 

litigation - for six months in respect of SRO rules, but to 

bring it into effect in respect of SIB rules at the outset. This 

will require an Order relaxing the equivalence test in this 

particular respect. Since the vast majority of firms will be 

subject to SRO rules, DTI hope that it will satisfy most City 

critics. 

This rather odd-looking arrangement results from the Law 

Officers' advice. They considered that a decision to defer 

Section 62 for SIB and SRO rules would involve a very high risk 

of legal challenge through judicial review. Deferral for SRO 

rules only still involves some risk, but the Law Officers' 

judgement was that the risk was substantially smaller. The 

very firm statement that the deferral is temporary also reflects 

Law Officers' advice. 

Since the DTI proposal does achieve what the City wanted 

there must be some chance that it will be welcomed. But six 

months is not very long. The arrangement will also adversely 

1 
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affect firms which intend seeking authorisation direct from 

SIB, such as a number of the large building societies. 

5. Much of the rest of the speech is devoted to stressing 

that the new system will not result in excessive regulation: 

it is a practitioner-based system 

the competition test (that rules should not restrict 

competition more than is necessary for investor protection) 

that the rules themselves incorporate flexibility, including 

the SIB's power to disapply particular rules, the fact 

that SRO rules do not have to be identical to SIB rules, 

but rather to provide an equivalent level of investor 

protection. 

If you are asked about this issue you might point out that 

Lord Young's decision to defer Section 62 shows that the 

Government is aware of the importance of maintaining flexibility 

in the new regime, without sacrificing the interests of investors. 

It is important that the other elements of flexibility built 

into the framework (outlined above) should be used effectively. 

M J NEILSON 
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14. 10. 8? Us Ai 

I mentioned earlier the concern that has been expressed 

410 	that some aspects of the new regime may lead to business being 

driven away from the UK. As I have said, I do not W.ieve this 

is true, and I do not believe it is seriously argued, of 

regulation per se. Nonetheless, it is clear that inappropriate 

regulation in some areas could have that effect. It is not my 

purpose to discuss specific areas this morning. Under the Act 

it is necessary for me to give leave before any SRC can be 

recognised, taking into account the Director General of Fair 

Trading's report, and it would be wrong to express a view on 

any of these issues before I have considered the Director 

General's report. 

In general terms, however, I should make clear that it is 

no part of Government policy to encourage measures which will 

drive business away. The White Paper was quite explicit about 

this. It stated that "the Government 	 intend that the 

regulation of the financial services industry should be no more 

that the minimum necessary to protect the investor". Indeed, 

we believe that excessive regulation is as much against the 

interest of investors as it is against the interests of the 

financial services industry itself. 

This may be an appropriate point to make some mention of 

one particular aspect of the Act which has attracted some 

criticism in recent months. I refer Lo SecLion 62, which gives 

an investor who has suffered loss as a result of the breach of 

a rule made under the Act a right of civil action. I stress 

that this has become an issue in recent months. The principle 

was clearly stated in the 1985 White Paper. Nor was the basic 

principle challenged while the Bill was being consiared in 

Parliament, although there was some discussion of the grounds 
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on which an action could be mounted. Under common law a person 

who has suffered a loss could well be able to get the Courts to 

apply the normal rules of tort on breach of statutory duty and 

the purpose of Section 62 was to clarify this point. 

I should emphasise that I regard this principle as 

important and there is no question of abandoning it. If an 

investor loses money as a direct result of a firm's misconduct, 

the punishment of the firm, however severe, is likely to be of 

little comfort to him. A compensation scheme, while it can 

restore at least some of the losses, is not of itself a full 

answer. The terms of the scheme being established under 

the Act would in fact have to be adjusted before it would work 

satisfactorily without section 62. But in any case, I question 

the principle that firms who have conducted themselves properly 

should have to bear such a burden while the firm whose 

misconduct has caused the loss is itself still able to pay. 

You will also understand that I have problems in accepting that 

SIB's power to apply for a restitution order under section 61 

is sufficient. This is a useful power in some circumstances, 

but I do not accept that such powers given to a central body, 

however august, should replace entirely the individual's right 

to take action himself. 

I know that it is alleged that this section has led to the 

rules both of the SROs and the SIB being more detailed and 

legalistic than they need be. I have to say that I ifam doubtful 

about such arguments. First, caselaw suggests that breaches of 
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existing requirements give rise to civil liability. Under such 

circumstances, in the light of the points I have already made, 

I am very doubtful about doing anything which could be 

construed as taking away from investors rights they already 

have. Secondly, I believe there is a great deal of nonsense 

talked about the consequences oi! section 62. It has even been 

suggested to me that if a salesman fails to hand over a 

business card at his initial meeting with an investor his firm 

could subsequently be sued for an investor's losses made on any 

contracts made thereafter. That is of course absurd. The 

standard defences against a breach of statutory duty apply in 

section 62 cases. In particular, a firm can only be liable for 

losses which were a consecuence of the breach of the rule in 

question. 

Nonetheless, I have considered very carefully, in the 

interests of introducing the new regime as smoothly as 

possible, whether it is possible and desirable to ensure in 

some way that section 62 does not come into operation for a 

period after the main provisions of the Act are brought into 

force. I have concluded that simply deciding not to commence 

section 62 as it stands would not be a proper use for the 

commencement order provisions in the Act. I do not believe, 

however, that this problem arises to the same degree in 

deferring commencement of section 62 as it applies to rules 

made by self-regulating organisations (and professional 

bodies). I have decided therefore, under the powers:in section 

118, to bring section 62(2) into force six months after the 
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main powers of the Act are implemented. This temporary 

breathing space will allow companies operating under the rules 

of SRO's or of professional bodies to sort out any initial 

teething problems involved in implementing the new rules, 

whether in administrative procedures cr computer systems, 

before section 62(2) comes into force. I accept that this 

would mean that in this respect an SRC' s rules might 

temporarily not offer investors the same richts as in their 

dealings with businesses authorised by the SIB directly. In 

order to allow recognition of SROs to proceEd, I propose to 

make an order under section 118(2) of the Act modifying the 

equivalence test in this very limited respect. In all other 

respects the SRO rules will be expected to meet the Act's 

equivalence test, of which I shall have more to say shortly. 

This brings me to the question of whether the rules to be 

applied under 6.11C 
.e_ 	system 
	 11 new in fact result in 

excessive regulation. I do not pretend that there will not be 

problems from time to time, Inevitably, some rules may have 

unintended side-effects. This is a particular danger where new 

requirements are being introduced into areas not previously 

regulated or where the markets themselves have been subject to 

significant changes. Moreover, we must recognise that in a 

fast-changing world changes in the rules will be necessary to 

reflect new circumstances. However, the Act contains a number 

of safeguards designed to ensure both that these problems are 

minimised and that they are dealt with effectively vhen they 

arise. Those who talk of business being driven away from the 
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safeguards. 

First and foremost, we must not forget that we have 

created a practitioner-based system. This practitioner element 

is designed to ensure that when amendments are needed - whether 

before or after the system starts - they can be made quickly in 

close consultation with those involved in the market. That 

represents a tremendous advantage over reliance on statute or 

statutory instruments. It is essential, however, that 

practitioners recognise the role they have to play. Although 

practitioner-based, the statutory framework of the new system - 

necessary to give it effectiveness - means it is more formal 

than the old self-regulatory arrangements. That means that all 

practitioners at every level have to be prepared to play their 

part. It is no use expecting that a few "committee-types" will 

deal with all the issues. rractical inputs and constructive 

suggestions from those operating in the market or those with 

day-to-day responsibility for comnliance are vital. Moreover, 

firms must be willing to continue providing some of their best 

people to staff the various regulatory bodies. I am sure 

that, as in other countries, this will prove to be in the best 

long-term interests of all concerned. 

I should like at this stage to pay tribute to the 

contribution which every-one concerned with setting_up the new 

system - at the SIB and in the various self-regulating 
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organisations, including The Securities Association - has made 

so far. We should not underestimate what has been achieved in 

drawing up a coherent body of rules covering such a diversity 

of kinds of business in a relatively short time. 

A second safeguard is the special competition regime 

introduced by the Act. The competition test laid down by the 

Act is a broad one - rules made under the system should not 

have, to any significant extent, the effect of restricting, 

distorting or preventing competition greater than is necessary 

for the protection of investors. It will be apparent that this 

is wide enough to embrace many of the things we are concerned 

about when we talk about international competitiveness. The 

Director General of Fair Trading has, rightly, a central role 

in assessing these effects. However, t."!-.e final decision is one 

for me and I can assure ycu that I take that responsibility 

very seriously. 

Finally, and most significantly, I attach great 

importance to the flexibility allowed in the rules which firms 

must comply with. This takes three forms. The first is the 

ability - common in self-regulatory systems but more novel in a 

statutory system - to disapply the rules in appropriate 

circumstances. The second is the relationship between the SIB 

and SRO rules. The rules most people will have to contend 

with, day to day, will not be SIB's rules but those of the 

SROs. The Act very carefully does not require SROs' ,rules to 

be identical to SIB's, or even to achieve an identical effect. 
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Instead it requires that they should provide an equivalent 

level of investor protection. This reflects our conviction 

that, within the principles laid down in the legislation, 

self-regulating organisations are best placed to decide on the 

structure of rules most appropriate for tneir members. SIB's 

job is to bring about common principles and standards overall. 

This is critically important to meeting genuinely different 

needs of different players in different markets and I know that 

SIB shares this broad approach to the question of equivalence. 

Moreover the Act specifically requires different but 

appropriate forms of regulation for professLonal investors and 

the small private investor. SIB has shown itself ready to make 

several changes to various rules in this area over the past 

months and I welcome that. I am not sure that the full 

significance of these adjustments has vet been absorbed by all 

practitioners. 

The third area of flexibility lies in the speed with which 

rules can be adjusted to take account of developing experience. 

The system will be coming into force at a time cf continuing 

rapid change in the City. It will be important, particularly 

in the early days, to keep the rules under constant review to 

ensure that they are kept abreast of changes. And they will 

need to be changed if they impose unnecessary burdens on 

business. The system is designed to allow flexible and quick 

response to the needs of practitioners, and I am confident the 

regulatory authorities will be ready to make such changes 

whenever the need for them emerges. 
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Because of the importance I attach to ensuring that this 

flexibility operates in practice, I have asked the SIB, for the 

first year or two of the new system, to make regular assessments 

for me of the impact of the rules on business, and what has 

been done to mitigate unintended consequences. These 

assessments should focus attention on practical implementation 

problems as they arise and the solutions adopted. They should 

also monitor both the effectiveness of the regime in protecting 

investors and the effects of bringing business to or driving it 

away from London. I would expect such assessments to 

incorporate the views of the SRCs. 

I spoke earlier of the challenge which faces us in 

producing a framework which will serve us in a rapidly changing 

world. I can appreciate the uncertainty which some feel at the 

present time, waiting for that new framework to be introduced. 

We all know that it could not be Introduced cvernight, but 

can't help wishing that it could. I suspect that as 

implementation proceeds, the strengths of the practitioner 

based structure will become more apparent. And I am sure that 

we can rely on practitioners to pLay their par: in making the 

system work. The UK's posit= as a major international centre 

of finance certainly depends on that. 
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